# Descendants of Abner Nash

## Generation No. 1

1. ABNER<sup>1</sup> NASH was born Bef. 1680 in Tenby Wales, and died 1732. He married ELIZABETH HINTON.

## Children of ABNER NASH and ELIZABETH HINTON are:

i. THOMAS<sup>2</sup> NASH, b. 1710; d. 1737.

Notes for THOMAS NASH:

Never Married

ii. JOHN NASH I, b. 1707, Tenby Wales; d. Bef. May 1776, Prince Edward Co, VA.

# Generation No. 2

**2.** JOHN<sup>2</sup> NASH I (*ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1707 in Tenby Wales, and died Bef. May 1776 in Prince Edward Co, VA. He married (1) ANN OWEN. She was born 1710 in Tenby Wales, and died 1756. He married (2) MARY KIRKPATRICK. She was born in Dinwiddie County VA.

Notes for JOHN NASH I:

2.

Sherrif of Henrico Co, VA 1735 - 1739.

Justice of the court in 1739

In 1740 purchased from Richard Randolph a large tract of land on the Appomattox River near present day Farmville and built there a plantation house which he named Templeton Manor. He reperesented Prince Edward, after it's seperation from Amelia in 1754, in the house of Burgesses. Ref: Some Nashes of Virginia by Claude W. Nash

No Children with Mary Kirkpatrick

Notes for MARY KIRKPATRICK:

No children of marriage to John Nash

# Children of JOHN NASH and ANN OWEN are:

- 3. i. ELIZABETH<sup>3</sup> NASH, b. 1736; d. 1809.
- 4. ii. Francis Nash, b. 1742; d. 10 Oct 1777.
- 5. iii. ANNE NASH, b. 1744; d. 1760.
- 6. iv. THOMAS WALKER NASH, b. 1730, Henrico Co, VA; d. Abt. Apr 1769, Templeton Manor VA.
  - v. JOHN NASH II, b. 1732, Prince Edward Co., VA; d. 20 Apr 1801, Prince Edward Co., VA.
- 8. vi. MARY NASH, b. 09 Apr 1733, Henrico Co, VA; d. 20 Oct 1812, Ash Camp, Charlotte Co, VA.
- 9. vii. LUCY NASH, b. 1736, Prince Edward Co, Cumberland, VA; d. 01 Dec 1817, TN or KY.
- 10. viii. ABNER NASH, b. 08 Aug 1740, Templeton Manor, Prince Edward Co, VA; d. 02 Dec 1786, New York.

# Generation No. 3

3. ELIZABETH<sup>3</sup> NASH (JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 1736, and died 1809. She married THOMAS READ. He was born Abt. 1734 in Lunenburg.

# Child of ELIZABETH NASH and THOMAS READ is:

i. MARGARET<sup>4</sup> READ.

Notes for MARGARET READ:

Never Married

**4.** FRANCIS<sup>3</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1742, and died 10 Oct 1777. He married SALLY MOORE Abt. 1770. She was born in North Carolina.

# Notes for Francis Nash:

Went to NC and settled at Hillsboro. Active in political and military affairs.

During the Revelotionary War rose to the rank of Brigadier General and was killed at the head of his brigade in the battle of Germantown. His monument stands in simple dignaty in the old Mennonite churchyard at Kulpsville Pennsylvania.

FRANCIS and his brother Abner moved to Hillsborough (Halifax County NC) in late 1762 or early 1763. Francis invested in a merchantile store. He held, as did his brother Abner, many political offices. He was trained in military affairs by the British government. He was Captain of a militia for a number of years, then passed through the grades until be became colonel of the county.

He represented Orange County in the Assembly of 1770-71 and Hillsborough in 1773.

He was appointed Lt.Col. of the 1st Regiment of the Cont. Line Sept.1, 1775; Col., Apr. 10, 1776. and Brig. Gen. Feb 5, 1777. He fought at the Battle of Trenton and was killed at the Battle of Germantown, PA, where he was wounded and died a few days later. A monument was erected in Germantown in his honor, and the town of Nashville, North Carolina is named for him. (I believe that Nashville, Tennessee, was also named in his honor, but I'm not sure of this.)

More About Francis Nash and Sally Moore:

Marriage: Abt. 1770

Children of FRANCIS NASH and SALLY MOORE are:

- i. SARAH<sup>4</sup> NASH, m. JOHN WADDELL; b. NC.
- ii. ANN NASH, b. 1771; d. 1784.

**5.** ANNE<sup>3</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1744, and died 1760. She married THOMAS HARRISON HASKINS 26 Apr 1756 in Prince Edward Co, VA. He was born in Cumberland Co, VA.

More About THOMAS HASKINS and ANNE NASH:

Marriage: 26 Apr 1756, Prince Edward Co, VA

Child of ANNE NASH and THOMAS HASKINS is:

i. ANNE4 HASKINS, m. THOMAS READ.

**6.** THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1730 in Henrico Co, VA, and died Abt. Apr 1769 in Templeton Manor VA. He married (1) MARY HOLDCROFT. She was born 1740, and died Abt. 1765 in New Kent Co, VA. He married (2) MARY READ Abt. 1752, daughter of CLEMENT READ and MARY HILL. She was born 1732, and died Abt. 1757. He married (3) NELLY CRAVEN 1768 in Chowan Co. She was born in Chowan CO NC.

Notes for THOMAS WALKER NASH:

MOved to Edenton NC about 1765 after death of Mary Holdcroft.

Notes for MARY HOLDCROFT:

2nd Spouse

More About THOMAS NASH and MARY READ:

Marriage: Abt. 1752

More About THOMAS NASH and NELLY CRAVEN:

Marriage: 1768, Chowan Co

Children of THOMAS NASH and MARY HOLDCROFT are:

i. MARY HOLDCROFT4 NASH, b. Abt. 1758; d. 1785; m. RODGER MOORE, 1775, Home of Uncle Abner Nash in New Bern, NC; b. NC.

Notes for MARY HOLDCROFT NASH:

Married at home of Uncle Abner Nash in New Bern NC. Abner Nash was provincial Govener of NC 1780-1786

More About RODGER MOORE and MARY NASH:

Marriage: 1775, Home of Uncle Abner Nash in New Bern, NC

ii. ELIZABETH NASH. b. 1761.

- iii. HENRY NASH, b. 1763.
- 11. iv. JOHN NASH, b. 1765, New Kent Co, VA; d. 1790, Chowan, NC.

#### Children of THOMAS NASH and MARY READ are:

- v. CLEMENT READ4 NASH, b. 1752; d. 1777.
- 12. vi. ANN OWEN NASH, b. 1754, Lunenburg, VA; d. 1823, Fairntosh, Orange Co NC.

## Child of THOMAS NASH and NELLY CRAVEN is:

vii. JUSTINA<sup>4</sup> NASH.

7. JOHN<sup>3</sup> NASH II (*JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1732 in Prince Edward Co., VA, and died 20 Apr 1801 in Prince Edward Co., VA. He married ELIZABETH FISHER 24 Sep 1757, daughter of CHARLES FISHER. She was born in Sussex Co VA.

More About JOHN NASH and ELIZABETH FISHER:

Marriage: 24 Sep 1757

Children of JOHN NASH and ELIZABETH FISHER are:

- i. ABNER<sup>4</sup> NASH, b. Prince Edward Co., VA; d. 1823, Lynchburg, VA.
- 14. ii. JOHN NASH III.
- 15. iii. ELIZABETH FISHER NASH.
- 16. iv. SUSANNAH FISHER NASH.
- 17. v. CHARLES FISHER NASH.
  - vi. ANN NASH, d. 1852; m. ANDREW JOHNSTON, 1797; b. 1767; d. 1820.

More About ANDREW JOHNSTON and ANN NASH:

Marriage: 1797

**8.** MARY<sup>3</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 09 Apr 1733 in Henrico Co, VA, and died 20 Oct 1812 in Ash Camp, Charlotte Co, VA. She married CLEMENT READ II 22 Dec 1757, son of CLEMENT READ and MARY HILL. He was born 07 Feb 1735/36 in Bushby Forrest, Lunenburg, Charlotte, VA, and died 08 Sep 1770.

More About CLEMENT READ and MARY NASH:

Marriage: 22 Dec 1757

Children of MARY NASH and CLEMENT READ are:

i. CLEMENT<sup>4</sup> READ III, d. 1781.

Notes for CLEMENT READ III:

Never married

- ii. MARY HILL READ, m. ROBERT BEDFORD.
- iii. JOHN NASH READ, b. Ruthorford CO, TN; m. (1) JULIA SPENCER; m. (2) ELIZABETH FISHER NASH; m. (3) ELIZABETH FISHER NASH, 1805; m. (4) MARY BARKSDALE, 22 May 1810.

More About JOHN READ and ELIZABETH NASH:

Marriage: 1805

More About JOHN READ and MARY BARKSDALE:

Marriage: 22 May 1810

iv. HARRISON READ.

Notes for HARRISON READ:

Died young never married

v. THOMAS READ, m. (1) BETSY SIMS; m. (2) ANNE HASKINS.

Notes for BETSY SIMS:

Widow when married Thomas

**9.** LUCY<sup>3</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1736 in Prince Edward Co, Cumberland, VA, and died 01 Dec 1817 in TN or KY. She married PETER LEGRAND Bet. 1766 - 1777 in Prince Edward Co, VA. He was born 1729 in Cumberland, VA, and died 1811 in Fayette Co, KY.

Notes for LUCY NASH:

Moved to Nashville TN and died leaving little children

Notes for Peter LeGrand:

Moved to Nashville TN

More About PETER LEGRAND and LUCY NASH: Marriage: Bet. 1766 - 1777, Prince Edward Co, VA

Children of LUCY NASH and PETER LEGRAND are:

- i. ABNER NASH<sup>4</sup> LEGRAND.
- ii. JOHN NASH LEGRAND.
- iii. NANCY LEGRAND.
- iv. NASH LEGRAND.
- v. PETER LEGRAND.
- vi. LUCY NASH LEGRAND.
- vii. ELIZABETH LEGRAND.
- viii. MARY OWEN LEGRAND.
- **10.** ABNER<sup>3</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 08 Aug 1740 in Templeton Manor, Prince Edward Co, VA, and died 02 Dec 1786 in New York. He married (1) JUSTINA DAVIS Abt. 1768. She was born in North Carolina. He married (2) MARY WHITING JONES Abt. 1773 in Craven Co, NC. She was born in Craven Co., New Bern North Carolina.

Notes for ABNER NASH:

Trained as a lawyer and third son of John Nash I, Migrated to NC

Served as Govenor and was representing the state in the Continental Congress at the time of his death in NY in 1786

Took care of Brother Thomas's son John Nash after Thomas wife died in 1765

Virginia House of Burgess 1761-1765

Moved to Halifax NC then to New Bern NC

Studied Law and practiced in Halifax NC

NC Provincial Congree 1774-1776; Member of the State House of Commons in 1778, 1782, 1784, 1785.

Member of the State Senate in 1779; Govenor of NC in 1780 and 1781; Member of the Contential Congress 1782-1783.

Buried in St Paul's Churchyard Reburied in family burial ground at Pembroke near New Bern NC

http://bioguide.congress.gov/scripts/biodisplay.pl?index=N000007

Nash Family Selling Land in Anson County, NC

Deed Book K page 1 – Feb 5, 1771 – Abner & Justina Nash to John Polk – five pounds for 26 acres on north bank of Rocky River below the stone house – deed witnessed by Clement Nash

Deed Book K page 2 – Feb 5, 1771 – Abner & Justina Nash to John Polk – five pounds for 70 acres & known a the Welsh tract on the north side of Rocky River – deed witnessed by Clement Nash

Notes for JUSTINA DAVIS:

Widow of Royal Govenor Arthur Dobbs

Died young

More About JUSTINA DAVIS:

Burial: Old Colony Cemetary, Halifax, NC

More About ABNER NASH and JUSTINA DAVIS:

Marriage: Abt. 1768

Notes for MARY WHITING JONES:

According to Some Nashes of Virginia by Claude Nash this is Mary Jones as the spouse.

According to http://www.lexisnexis.com/academic/guides/southern\_hist/plantations/plantj 1.asp

The following

"...Correspondence of the Nash and Mordecai families is also included in the subseries. Frederick Nash was a cousin of Duncan Cameron. Early letters written at Princeton College from 1797 to 1801 are from Frederick Nash to his mother Mary Witherspoon. Letters to Frederick's future wife Mary Kollock of New Jersey from female friends and relatives are also included from 1801 on. By 1805 Frederick and Mary (Kollock) Nash received regular correspondence at their home in New Bern. Their principal correspondents include his sister, Marla Nash, in North Carolina, and her sisters, Sarah Kolbck and Eliza Ogden, both of New Jersey. In 1807 Nash negotiated the purchase of Duncan Cameron's house in Hillsborough and they moved to that town, where Frederick developed a law practice. The Nash family correspondence continues throughout the subsefies....."

More About ABNER NASH and MARY JONES:

Marriage: Abt. 1773, Craven Co, NC

Children of ABNER NASH and JUSTINA DAVIS are:

i. ABNER4 NASH II.

Notes for ABNER NASH II: Died young, never married

- ii. MARGARET NASH, m. THOMAS HASKINS.
- iii. JUSTINA NASH.

Children of ABNER NASH and MARY JONES are:

iv. ANNE4 NASH.

Notes for ANNE NASH: Never Married

- 18. v. ELIZA SPAIGHT NASH.
  - vi. MARIA NASH, m. GEORGE W. BURGWINE.
- 19. vii. FREDERICK NASH, b. 09 Feb 1781, New Bern North Carolina; d. 04 Dec 1858, Hillsboro NC.

### Generation No. 4

**11.** JOHN<sup>4</sup> NASH (*THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1765 in New Kent Co, VA, and died 1790 in Chowan, NC. He married NESBITT Abt. 1785 in NC. She was born 1764 in NC, and died 1786.

Notes for JOHN NASH:

Might also be known as John Nash III

Orphaned and taken care of by Uncle Abner Nash of New Bern later Govenor of NC

Mother? Holdcroft died in the middle 1760's.

This researcher is speculating the following based on research from different sources gathered.

There was an Abner Nash who took care of his nephew who was orphaned named John. That John married a Nesbit.

Because of hardships in those days I beleive Thomas Nash married to Mary? Holdcroft who died right after John was born left him with his Uncle Abner in New Bern NC. John's sister Mary Holdcroft Nash was married in 1775 at Uncle Abner's Home in New Bern, NC.

Thomas's 3rd wife was from Chowan Co NC. which is where John later died probably to be near his father he later discovered which also may be where Thomas brought the 3 children who has little or no data on. Elizabeth, John and Henry.

Recap events: Thomas had 4 children with a Holdcroft. His wife died about the time John was born +/- 2 years

Thomas moved to Edenton, Chowan Co, NC and enlisted the help of his brother Abner Nash who was living in Chowan Co.

John later married a Nesbit. His child John Nesbit Nash was orphaned because John died when John Nesbit Nash was about 4 years old and since we have no firm data on his Nesbit wife we don't know why John Nesbit Nash was cared for by his Uncle Samuel Nesbit. I do know that Mary Nash Nesbit is not directly related to John Nesbitt Nash. This source is in a book by Sarah M. Nash. Using this source I have been tracing events and times. It appears That the 2 different Nash families who may be related back in England met in upper NC around Caswell and Orange counties. Later moved toward Laurens SC and that is when John Nesbitt Nash was born in Anson Co next to the NC/SC border. There was a John Nesbitt in Anson Co. about the same time John Nesbitt Nash was born. It is possible John Nesbitt Nash was left with Samuel Nesbitt who is married to Mary Nash daughter of Edward Nash and Elizabeth Miles.

Further research with the Nesbit family may reveal the locations and stories of Samuel Nesbit and wife Mary Nash in NC during that time

period. I'm thinking it could be a Jane Nesbit as Johns wife. Highly possible John may not have actually married explaining why his son was orphaned. Another theory as that his wife died in childbirth. John Nesbit Nash's fist daughter is named Mary Jane Nash. Mary could be from his Aunt Mary Nash Nesbit and Jane from his mother or Aunt Jane Nesbit if one existed. John Nesbit Nash's second daughter is named Nancy Nash. John Nesbit Nash had 12 children.

# Notes for NESBITT:

Hypothesis indicates this Nesbitt female's name is either Jane or Nancy. This researcher is inclined to think Jane as John Nesbitt Nash's first daughter is Mary Jane and the second daughter is Nancy.

Since he was raised by his Aunt Mary Nash is where Mary would be from and Jane is a Nesbitt married in 1822 to a Jacob Humble. Finding a Nancy in the Nesbitt line b~1764 would be helpful.

There is also a possibility this Nesbit died in child birth.

More About JOHN NASH and NESBITT:

Marriage: Abt. 1785, NC

Child of JOHN NASH and NESBITT is:

i. JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup> NASH, b. 19 Jan 1786, Anson, NC; d. 22 Mar 1864, Clayton, Henry Co, GA.

**12.** ANN OWEN<sup>4</sup> NASH (*THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1754 in Lunenburg, VA, and died 1823 in Fairntosh, Orange Co NC. She married JOHN CAMERON Bet. 1771 - 1772. He was born in Fairntosh Argyleshire, Scotland, and died 1815 in Lunenburg, VA.

More About JOHN CAMERON and ANN NASH:

Marriage: Bet. 1771 - 1772

Child of ANN NASH and JOHN CAMERON is:

i. DUNCAN<sup>5</sup> CAMERON, b. 15 Dec 1777, Mecklenburg County, Virginia.

Notes for DUNCAN CAMERON:

Ref: http://www.lexisnexis.com/academic/guides/southern hist/plantations/plantj 1.asp

Duncan Cameron was born on December 15, 1777, in Mecklenburg County, Virginia. His father John Cameron was an Anglican minister and a recent immigrant from Scotland who had married well. John Cameron's wife was Ann Owen Nash, a daughter of Colonel Thomas Nash, one of the King's attorneys. Heruncle Abner Nash was a governor of North Carolina during the Revolution, her uncle Francis Nash was a general in the Revolution, and her maternal grandfather was Colonel Clement Read, a King's attorney.

Duncan Cameron was educated by his father, who in addition to being a minister ran several academies in the parishes he served in Virginia. After studying the law under Paul Carrington, Duncan Cameron was licensed to practice in 1797. He immediately moved to North Carolina, first to Warrenton, then Martinsville, finally settling in Hillsborough in 1799. Cameron was an ambitious and capable lawyer who soon prospered. Like Bennehan, Duncan Cameron invested in land and slaves.

Cameron's success as a lawyer marked him for the bench and he served as superior court judge from 1814to 1816. He also served several terms in the North Carolina House in 1806,1807, 1812, and 1813. He then served three terms in the state Senate in 1819,1822, and 1823. While in the Senate Cameron served as chairman of the influential Committee on Internal Improvements, which had originally been led by Cameron's friend Archibald Murphey. Duncan Cameron's civic service was not limited to politics and law. In 1812 he was appointed major general of the North Carolina Militia and served in that capacity until 1814. He, like Bennehan, was a devoted friend of the University of North Carolina, serving on the Board of Trustees from 1802 to 1853.

Cameron was instrumental in the development of the Episcopal Church in North Carolina in the 1820s. In 1833 he bought the defunct Episcopal School for Boys in Raleigh, reestablishing it with the Reverend Aldert Smedes as its director. In 1841 the school became St. Mary's, an Episcopal girls. school, with Reverend Aldert Smedes again as director. The school remained in Cameron family hands until It was sold to the Episcopal Diocese of North Carolina in 1897. Duncan Cameron also helped to establish Christ Church in Raleigh and built Salem Chapel at Fairntosh, which provided a place for family and slaves to worship.

When the State Bank of North Carolina formed in 1811, Duncan Cameron was one of as first directors, and in 1829 he accepted its presidency. Later the bank was dissolved and reformed as the Bank of the State of North Carolina. Cameron served as president of the new bank from 1834 until his resignation in 1849.

Cameron was also a successful businessman. He formed a number of partnerships with various family members to run stores in North Carolina and Virginia. The most important of these partnerships were those with his father-in-law Richard Bennehan and brother-in-law Thomas D. Bennehan. The first was a limited partnership drawn in 1806 giving Thomas D. Bennehan and Duncan Cameron a share in the management and profits of the store, opened by Richard Bennehan in 1802, at Fishdam Ford on the Neuse River. The second partnership,

drawn in 1807, was more extensive. It combined the Bennehan and Cameron plantations, slaves, stores, and four, and saw mills into one powerful and profitable enterprise. The plantations and stores were managed by the Bennehans, while Cameron provided his legal and financial expertise to the business. Cameron was also involved in a partnership beginning in 1802 with his step-nephew George Anderson, establishing a store in Hillsborough, which later was moved to Madinsville, Virginia. In the 1810s Cameron started a commission merchant firm in Petersburg with his brother, William Cameron, and Samuel Snow. These and other business ventures of Duncan Cameron were largely unsuccessful unlike the lucrative partnership with Richard and Thomas D. Bennehan.

Rebecca and Duncan Cameron had eight children: Mary Anne born in 1804, Thomas Amis Dudley in 1806, Paul Carrington in 1808, Margaret Bain in 1811, Rebecca Bennehan in 1813, Jean Syme in 1815, Anne Owen in 1817, and Mildred Coles born in 1820. Of the Bight children, only Paul and Margaret married.

The Cameron girls were educated at home by governesses, the most popular of whom was Mary McLean Bryant, corresponding with the family bng after she left the Cameron's employ. Only Mary Anne, the eldest, went to school. She attended Jacob Mordecai's seminary in Warrenton, North Carolina, from 1814 to 1818. Mary Anne, Rebecca, Jean, and Anne contracted tuberculosis. Despite trips to various springs and a journey to South Carolina, Georgia, and Florida, made in hopes of curing or arresting the disease, the girls succumbed one by one during 1840. Miidred escaped tuberculosis, but fell prey to an undiagnosed disease that left her partially paralyzed. She travelled to Philadelphia and New York to consult with doctors about a cure, but the doctors' efforts were to no avail. Mildred remained an invalid throughout her adult life, with the burden of her care falling on her sister Margaret. Mildred died in 1881. Following the death of her mother in 1843, Margaret Bain Cameron lived at home until she was forty-two, caring for her sick siblings and her ailing father and managing the household. Then, upon the death of her father in 1853, she married George W. Mordecai, president of the State Bank of North Carolina, who had succeeded Duncan Cameron when he resigned the post in 1849. Margaret and George Mordecai were childless except for a stillbirth in 1854. Even after her marriage, Margaret continued to care for her sister Mildred. She accompanied Mildred on medical consultations to Philadelphia and New York, which took Margaret away from her husband for months at a time.

**13.** ABNER<sup>4</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born in Prince Edward Co., VA, and died 1823 in Lynchburg, VA. He married MATILDA PENN 11 Jul 1792 in Amherst CO, VA, daughter of GABRIEL PENN and SARAH CALLAWAY. She was born in Amherst Co VA.

More About ABNER NASH and MATILDA PENN:

Marriage: 11 Jul 1792, Amherst CO, VA

Children of ABNER NASH and MATILDA PENN are:

- 21. i. GABRIEL PENN<sup>5</sup> NASH, d. 1831, Lincoln CO MO.
- 22. ii. ABNER OWEN NASH.
- 23. iii. Francis Watkins Nash.
  - iv. PARMELIA PENN NASH, m. ROBERT E JONES; b. Prince Edward Co VA.

Notes for PARMELIA PENN NASH: Had 2 children Unknown names

- 24. v. ELIZABETH FISHER NASH.
- **14.** JOHN<sup>4</sup> NASH III (*JOHN*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) He married ANNA TABB 01 Nov 1780. She was born in Lunenburg VA.

Notes for JOHN NASH III:

The entire family moved to Missouri in 1822 according to the Woodson Ms.

Missourri had been admitted to the Union only 2 years earlier, 1820.

More About JOHN NASH and ANNA TABB:

Marriage: 01 Nov 1780

Children of JOHN NASH and ANNA TABB are:

- 25. i. JOHN TABB<sup>5</sup> NASH.
  - ii. ELIZABETH FISHER NASH, m. JOHN NASH READ, 1805; b. Ruthorford CO, TN.

More About JOHN READ and ELIZABETH NASH:

Marriage: 1805

- 26. iii. FRANCIS NASH, b. 1791, Prince Edward Co., VA.; d. 02 Nov 1833, St. Ferdinand, St. Louis, Co., MO..
- 27. iv. MARTHA WALLACE NASH.
- 28. v. MARY STITH NASH.
- 29. vi. ANNA TABB NASH.

15. ELIZABETH FISHER<sup>4</sup> NASH (JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) She married JOHN BLAIR SMITH 1779.

Notes for JOHN BLAIR SMITH:

President of Hampden-Sidney College for some years and afterward a prominent Presbyterian Minister in Philidelphia.

More About JOHN SMITH and ELIZABETH NASH:

Marriage: 1779

Children of ELIZABETH NASH and JOHN SMITH are:

- i. JOHN B N<sup>5</sup> SMITH.
- ii. ROBERT F SMITH.
- iii. SAMUEL B SMITH.
- iv. ISAAC A SMITH.
- v. WILLIAM A SMITH.
- 30. vi. ELIZABETH F B SMITH.
- 16. SUSANNAH FISHER<sup>4</sup> NASH (JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) She married (1) PETER LEGRAND. She married (2) THOMAS BRADLEY GAMBILL.

Notes for Susannah Fisher Nash:

Migrated to Nashville TN area

Children of SUSANNAH NASH and PETER LEGRAND are:

- i. JOHN NASH5 LEGRAND.
- ii. WILLIAM T LEGRAND.
- iii. PETER LEGRAND.
- iv. LUCY LEGRAND.
- v. ELIZABETH LEGRAND.

Child of SUSANNAH NASH and THOMAS GAMBILL is:

31. vi. JOHN BRADLEY<sup>5</sup> GAMBILL.

**17.** CHARLES FISHER<sup>4</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) He married (1) JUDITH PANKEY. He married (2) MARTHA REDD. He married (3) SARAH THWEATT, daughter of GILES THWEATT.

Notes for JUDITH PANKEY:

Died Very young

Children of CHARLES NASH and JUDITH PANKEY are:

- 32. i. PHINEAS PANKEY<sup>5</sup> NASH.
  - ii. JOHN STEPHEN NASH.

Notes for JOHN STEPHEN NASH:

Died young and unmarried

Child of CHARLES NASH and SARAH THWEATT is:

iii. MARTHA T<sup>5</sup> NASH.

18. ELIZA SPAIGHT<sup>4</sup> NASH (ABNER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) She married ROBERT OGDEN IV 07 May 1803. He was born in NJ.

Notes for ELIZA SPAIGHT NASH:

Moved to New Orleans

Notes for ROBERT OGDEN IV:

Moved to New Orleans

More About ROBERT OGDEN and ELIZA NASH:

Marriage: 07 May 1803

Child of ELIZA NASH and ROBERT OGDEN is:

i. ABNER NASH<sup>5</sup> OGDEN, b. 19 Sep 1809, Hillsboro, NC; d. 1875, Bladen Springs, AL; m. MARY ISABELLA SMITH.

# Notes for ABNER NASH OGDEN:

JUDGE ABNER NASH OGDEN (2052) very early in life gave evidence of pronounced mental strength and unusual talent. He made such rapid progress in his education, that at the age of 14, he became tutor in the family of Judge Alfred Hennon of the Southern bar, at the same time studying law in the offices of the Judge. He was admitted to practice at the age of 17, and did so in partnership with his brother Judge Robert Nash Ogden2049 at Baton Rouge, La. His remarkable genius soon led him to a brilliant career at the bar, and when only 32 years of age he was elected Judge of the Supreme Court of Louisiana, successfully defeating a prominent Democratic candidate. Nothing could have better evinced the confidence and esteem in which he was held by the people of the state. He was called "The Model Lawyer of the Louisiana Bar."

In politics he was an old line Whig, and used his utmost influence to keep Louisiana in the Union, but after the ordinance of secession was passed, he joined with his people and threw his heart and soul into the movement for a new confederacy, giving four sons to fight for the cause

His later years were saddened by the loss of his eyesight, and the general breaking down of his overtaxed though robust constitution. Yet he lived to see his children's children and "in a high sense of the scriptural phrase 'Peace upon Israel.' He died at Bladen Springs, Ala., in 1875, with that profession upon his lips which confesses eternal life."

His first wife, MARY ISABELLA (Smith) OGDEN, and mother of his first two children, was a descendant of Rev. Jedediah Smith, the first Presbyterian minister ever in Natchez, Miss. He had been pastor of the Presbyterian Church at Granville, Mass., for 18 years, when he determined upon a mission to the Mississippi valley. He set out with his wife and eleven children in Apr., 1776, and in the following September reached Natchez, only to die ten days after his arrival. The family had suffered great hardships on their journey, and greater sufferings upon reaching their destination, but it was a school from which they developed great strength of character, and their descendants are now among the most numerous, wealthy and respected families of the states of Louisiana and Mississippi.

**19.** FREDERICK<sup>4</sup> NASH (ABNER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 09 Feb 1781 in New Bern North Carolina, and died 04 Dec 1858 in Hillsboro NC. He married MARY GODDARD KOLLOCK 02 Sep 1803. She was born 09 Jan 1781 in Chatham NJ, and died 23 Nov 1863 in Hillsboro NC.

Notes for Frederick Nash:

Graduated from Princton

Many years as Chief Justice of NC Supreme Court

Portrait hangs in library of UNC Chapel Hill

Ref: http://www.lexisnexis.com/academic/guides/southern\_hist/plantations/plantj 1.asp

"...Correspondence of the Nash and Mordecai families is also included in the subseries. Frederick Nash was a cousin of Duncan Cameron. Early letters written at Princeton College from 1797 to 1801 are from Frederick Nash to his mother Mary Witherspoon. Letters to Frederick's future wife Mary Kollock of New Jersey from female friends and relatives are also included from 1801 on. By 1805 Frederick and Mary (Kollock) Nash received regular correspondence at their home in New Bern. Their principal correspondents include his sister, Marla Nash, in North Carolina, and her sisters, Sarah Kolbck and Eliza Ogden, both of New Jersey. In 1807 Nash negotiated the purchase of Duncan Cameron's house in Hillsborough and they moved to that town, where Frederick developed a law practice. The Nash family correspondence continues throughout the subsefies...."

More About Frederick Nash:

Burial: Old Town Cemetary Hillsboro NC

More About MARY GODDARD KOLLOCK: Burial: Old Town Cemetary Hillsboro NC

More About Frederick Nash and Mary Kollock:

Marriage: 02 Sep 1803

Children of FREDERICK NASH and MARY KOLLOCK are:

- i. SUSAN MARY<sup>5</sup> NASH, m. ISAAC READ III.
- ii. ANN ELIZABETH NASH, m. EDMUND STRUDWICK.

#### iii. SALLY KOLLOCK NASH.

Notes for SALLY KOLLOCK NASH: Never Married

33. iv. FREDERICK KOLLOCK NASH, b. Hillsboro NC.

- v. HENRY KOLLOCK NASH, m. MARY SIMPSON.
- vi. MARIA J NASH.

Notes for MARIA J NASH:

Never Married

vii. SHEPARD KOLLOCK NASH, m. AMANDA DRAKE.

# Generation No. 5

**20.** JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 19 Jan 1786 in Anson, NC, and died 22 Mar 1864 in Clayton, Henry Co, GA. He married (1) HANNAH HARRIET ABERCROMBIE 1804 in Greenville, SC, daughter of COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE and MARY LINDLEY. She was born 04 Feb 1786 in Laurens, SC, and died 02 Mar 1840 in Clayton, Henry Co, GA. He married (2) MARY BOLT 07 Jul 1840 in Henry Co, GA. She was born 1801, and died 1870.

#### Notes for JOHN NESBITT NASH:

Raised by Aunt Mary Nash and Uncle Samuel Nesbit per Sarah M. Nash of Fountain Inn SC in her book Ancestors and Decendants written in 1972.

There has been some debate on which Nash line he has come from since he was raised by Uncle Samuel Nesbit and Aunt Mary Nash Nesbit. Since he was born in Anson Co NC and Mary Nash and her Nash line had not been in Anson Co it is doubtful he is of her Nash Line. Mary Nash is decended from Edward Miles Nash.

More About JOHN NESBITT NASH:

Burial: Babb Cemetary, Henry Co, GA

Notes for HANNAH HARRIET ABERCROMBIE:

Husband John Nesbitt Nash moved to Henry Co GA in 1840 Possibly after Hannah's Death.

More About JOHN NASH and HANNAH ABERCROMBIE:

Marriage: 1804, Greenville, SC

More About MARY BOLT:

43.

Burial: Babb Cemetary, Henry Co, GA

More About JOHN NASH and MARY BOLT:

Marriage: 07 Jul 1840, Henry Co, GA

# Children of JOHN NASH and HANNAH ABERCROMBIE are:

- 34. i. MARY JANE<sup>6</sup> NASH, b. 09 Oct 1805, Greenville, SC; d. 22 Jan 1874, Jonesboro, Clayton, GA.
- 35. ii. NANCY NASH, b. 08 Aug 1807, Laurens, SC; d. 30 Aug 1844, Clayton, Henry Co, GA.
- 36. iii. REBECCA NASH, b. 09 Aug 1809, Laurens, SC; d. 12 Oct 1890, Hickory Level, GA.
- 37. iv. THOMPSON EDWARD NASH, b. 20 Sep 1811, Laurens, SC; d. 19 Feb 1889, Clayton, Henry Co, GA.
- 38. v. ELIZABETH NASH, b. 12 May 1812, Laurens Co, SC; d. 10 Jun 1892, Henry Co, GA.
- 39. vi. MIRANDA NANCY NASH, b. 03 Mar 1815, Laurens Co, SC; d. 10 Dec 1884, Whitesburg, Carroll CO, GA.
- 40. vii. ELIHU CHAUNCEY NASH, b. 17 Apr 1817, Laurens Co, SC; d. 04 Sep 1887, Henry Co, GA.
- 41. viii. CASSIE CARLOLINE NASH, b. 28 Jan 1819, Laurens, SC; d. 13 May 1899, Hampton, Henry Co., GA.
- 42. ix. JOHN C. NASH, b. 08 May 1821, Laurens Co, SC; d. 01 Jan 1902.
  - x. COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE NASH, b. 10 May 1823, Laurens, SC; d. 04 Mar 1883, Rapids Parish, LA.
- 44. xi. NATHAN N. NASH, b. 02 May 1825, Laurens Co, SC; d. 01 May 1901, GA.
- 45. xii. HARRIS BENSON NASH, b. 08 Aug 1828, Laurens, SC; d. 27 Apr 1890, Rapids Parish, LA.

# Child of JOHN NASH and MARY BOLT is:

xiii. JAMES NESBIT<sup>6</sup> NASH, b. 16 Jul 1841, Henry, GA; d. 1865.

Notes for JAMES NESBIT NASH:

Died during the Civil War in the service of the CSA as a railway engineer.

**21.** GABRIEL PENN<sup>5</sup> NASH (ABNER<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) died 1831 in Lincoln CO MO. He married ELIZABETH MADISON MCCLANAHAN 1820. She was born in Botetourt CO...

Notes for GABRIEL PENN NASH:

Studied medicine and after his marriage migrated to Lincoln Co Missouri in 1825 where he practiced medicene until his death in 1831

More About Gabriel Nash and Elizabeth McClanahan:

Marriage: 1820

Children of GABRIEL NASH and ELIZABETH MCCLANAHAN are:

i. GABRIEL<sup>6</sup> NASH.

- ii. MATILDA NASH, m. RICHARD V CRUTCHFIELD.
- iii. AGATHA LEWIS NASH, m. ZACK LILLY.
- iv. ELIZABETH NASH, m. RODERICK MCCULLOCK.
- v. SARAH NASH.
- **22.** ABNER OWEN<sup>5</sup> NASH (ABNER<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) He married (1) DIANA KYLE. She was born in Lynchburg, and died 1835. He married (2) ANDOSIA FOUNTAIN. She was born in Missouri.

Children of ABNER NASH and DIANA KYLE are:

- i. WILLIAM C<sup>6</sup> NASH, m. M N SAWTEELE.
- ii. MARY E NASH, m. JOHN P HUBBARD.

Children of ABNER NASH and ANDOSIA FOUNTAIN are:

- iii. FRANK B<sup>6</sup> NASH.
- iv. THOMAS NASH.

Notes for THOMAS NASH:

a boyhood playmate of Samuel Clemens (Mark Twain)

Samuel Langhorne Clemens, third of five children, was born in Florida, Missouri on November 30, 1835. He grew up in the town of Hannibal, Missouri, a large river town.

- v. ELLEN F NASH.
- vi. EDITH NASH.
- vii. MATILDA NASH.
- 23. FRANCIS WATKINS<sup>5</sup> NASH (ABNER<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) He married LUCY ADELINE WINFREE. She was born in Lynchburg.

Children of Francis Nash and Lucy Winfree are:

- i. ABNER WINFREE<sup>6</sup> NASH.
- ii. CHARLES SIMPSON NASH, m. CORA BALDWIN HARDING.
- iii. MARY CAROLINE NASH.
- iv. VIRGINIA FRANCIS NASH, m. EDWARD SHELDON.
- v. LUCY MARTHA NASH.
- **24.** ELIZABETH FISHER<sup>5</sup> NASH (ABNER<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) She married THEOPHILUS STONE.

Child of ELIZABETH NASH and THEOPHILUS STONE is:

- i. HARRIET<sup>6</sup> STONE.
- **25.** JOHN TABB<sup>5</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) He married (1) SUSAN PANKEY. She died Abt. 1815 in VA. He married (2) ANNE MORRISON BLAND, daughter of PETER BLAND and WLIZA MORRISON. She was born in Nottaway Co. VA.

#### Children of JOHN NASH and SUSAN PANKEY are:

- i. MARY6 NASH, m. DR. WATKINS; b. Little Rock AK.
- ii. SUSAN CAMERON NASH, m. HENRY L. BISCO; b. Helena Arkansas.
- iii. MARTHA WALLACE NASH, m. WILLIAM YOEMANS; b. Arkansas Post, AK.

#### Children of JOHN NASH and ANNE BLAND are:

- iv. PETER FRANCIS6 NASH.
- v. DR. CHARLES EDWARD NASH, b. Little Rock, AK.
- vi. LAURA ELIZABETH NASH, m. HENRY L. BISCO; b. Helena Arkansas.

## Notes for LAURA ELIZABETH NASH:

Married Henry Bisco after her sister Susan died who was married to Henry

**26.** FRANCIS<sup>5</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1791 in Prince Edward Co., VA., and died 02 Nov 1833 in St. Ferdinand, St. Louis, Co., MO.. He married JUDITH BOOKER BLAND 1812 in Nottaway, VA., daughter of PETER BLAND and WLIZA MORRISON. She was born in Nottaway.

Notes for Francis Nash:

Francis Nash was involved in a land deal with his siblings in St. Ferdinand, MO.

More About Francis Nash and Judith Bland:

Marriage: 1812, Nottaway, VA.

Child of FRANCIS NASH and JUDITH BLAND is:

47. i. MARY VIRGINIA<sup>6</sup> NASH.

**27.** MARTHA WALLACE<sup>5</sup> NASH (*JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) She married PETER BLAND, son of PETER BLAND and WLIZA MORRISON. He was born in Nottaway.

Children of MARTHA NASH and PETER BLAND are:

- i. RICHARD EDWARD<sup>6</sup> BLAND.
- ii. PETER E BLAND.
- iii. MARTHA WALLACE BLAND.
- iv. ELIZA BLAND.
- 28. MARY STITH<sup>5</sup> NASH (JOHN<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) She married SAMUEL DRAKE LOCKWOOD. He was born in IL.

# Children of MARY NASH and SAMUEL LOCKWOOD are:

- i. MARY6 LOCKWOOD, m. WILLIAM COFFIN.
- ii. SUSAN LOCKWOOD, m. CHARLES W PORTER.
- iii. MARTHA LOCKWOOD, m. J SCOTT OFFICER.
- iv. ANNA LOCKWOOD, m. WILLIAM E MERRIMAN.
- **29.** ANNA TABB<sup>5</sup> NASH (JOHN<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) She married PATRICK DILLON. He was born in St Louis, MO.

Notes for PATRICK DILLON:

A merchant of St Louis.

Children of ANNA NASH and PATRICK DILLON are:

- i. FRANCIS P6 DILLON.
- ii. ANNE ELIZA DILLON.
- iii. MARTHA DILLON, m. JAMES B EADS.

Notes for JAMES B EADS:

Captain, built the first bridge over the Mississippi River, now a historic landmark.

iv. SUSSAN FISHER DILLON.

**30.** ELIZABETH F B<sup>5</sup> SMITH (*ELIZABETH FISHER*<sup>4</sup> *NASH, JOHN*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) She married JOHN TODD, son of LEVI TODD and JANE BRIGGS.

Notes for JOHN TODD:

Dr. John Todd (uncle of Mary Todd Lincoln)

Child of ELIZABETH SMITH and JOHN TODD is:

48. i. JOHN BLAIR SMITH<sup>6</sup> TODD.

31. JOHN BRADLEY<sup>5</sup> GAMBILL (SUSANNAH FISHER<sup>4</sup> NASH, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) He married SARAH KIMBROUGH.

Child of JOHN GAMBILL and SARAH KIMBROUGH is:

- i. Francis Permilia<sup>6</sup> Gambill, m. Isaiah Robert Dyer; b. 20 May 1808; d. 15 Jan 1857.
- **32.** PHINEAS PANKEY<sup>5</sup> NASH (CHARLES FISHER<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) He married PHOEBE HASKINS LIGON.

Notes for PHINEAS PANKEY NASH:

Inherited the remainder of Templeton Manor from his father. He sold it during the 1820's and in 1834 moved to Hempstead CO Arkansas. They established a plantation on the Red River, a new and fertile area then being opened up for settlement. They had 8 children.

Children of PHINEAS NASH and PHOEBE LIGON are:

i. CHARLES F6 NASH.

Notes for CHARLES F NASH: Died unmarried.

- ii. WILLIAM B NASH, m. MARY MOORE.
- iii. PHINEAS NASH, m. EMMA CULLY.
- iv. HENRY MORTON NASH, m. FANNIE ADELIA WARE.
- v. JOHN TURNER NASH.

Notes for JOHN TURNER NASH:

Died Unmarried

- vi. ROYSTON NASH, m. BELLE CROSS.
- vii. JUDITH NASH, m. JAMES ABRAHAM.
- viii. MARTHA E NASH, m. HARRIS FLANNIGAN.

Notes for HARRIS FLANNIGAN:

Govenor of Arkansas during the Civil War

**33.** FREDERICK KOLLOCK<sup>5</sup> NASH (*FREDERICK*<sup>4</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born in Hillsboro NC. He married (1) MARGARET POTTER. He married (2) ANNA MARIE MCLEAN.

Child of Frederick Nash and Margaret Potter is:

i. ABNER<sup>6</sup> NASH, m. ROBERTA LEWIS.

# Generation No. 6

**34.** MARY JANE<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 09 Oct 1805 in Greenville, SC, and died 22 Jan 1874 in Jonesboro, Clayton, GA. She married JAMES MCVICKER 1821 in Greenville, SC, son of ADAM MCVICKER and VIOLET. He was born 13 Jan 1803, and died 14 Jan 1882.

More About MARY JANE NASH:

Burial: McVicker Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

More About JAMES MCVICKER:

Burial: McVicker Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

More About JAMES MCVICKER and MARY NASH:

Marriage: 1821, Greenville, SC

49

Children of MARY NASH and JAMES MCVICKER are:

- i. JOHN A.7 MCVICKER, m. SUSAN HALE.
- ii. JAMES MCVICKER, m. MARY LOU AIKEN.
- iii. ELIZABETH MCVICKER, m. PETER STUBBS.
- iv. NANCY MCVICKER, b. 1832.
  - v. DAVID T. MCVICKER, b. 1838, GA; d. 13 Jul 1862, Central Depot Hospital, VA.

Notes for DAVID T. MCVICKER:

Served in the Confederate Army, as Pvt. Co. D. 44th Regt. Vol. Inf. Army of Northern GA., Clayton Co, Estes Guards. Never Married

More About DAVID T. MCVICKER:

Burial: McVicker Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

vi. PEGGY MALINDA MCVICKER, b. 10 Jun 1841, GA; d. 22 Oct 1843, GA.

More About PEGGY MALINDA MCVICKER: Burial: McVicker Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

vii. WILLIAM HARRISON MCVICKER, b. 1843, GA; d. 18 Nov 1862, Clayton Co, GA.

Notes for WILLIAM HARRISON MCVICKER:

Served in the Confederate Army, as Pvt. Co. D. 44th Regt. Vol. Inf. Army of Northern GA., Clayton Co, Estes Guards. Never Married

More About WILLIAM HARRISON MCVICKER:

Burial: McVicker Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

viii. ANDREW VERNON MCVICKER, b. 12 May 1846, GA; d. 05 Dec 1921; m. (1) SEREPHTO BABB, 24 Nov 1867; m. (2) MINNIE C. SHIELDS, 29 Jun 1899, Clayton Co Ga.

Notes for ANDREW VERNON MCVICKER:

Buried cemetery located at Mt Carmel Rd and Mt Carmel Rd N in Hampton GA.

More About ANDREW MCVICKER and SEREPHTO BABB:

Marriage: 24 Nov 1867

More About ANDREW MCVICKER and MINNIE SHIELDS:

Marriage: 29 Jun 1899, Clayton Co Ga

ix. MARY JANE MCVICKER, b. 1848, GA; m. FRANK EXUM.

**35.** NANCY<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 08 Aug 1807 in Laurens, SC, and died 30 Aug 1844 in Clayton, Henry Co, GA. She married (1) ELIHU GRADEN 1826 in Laurens Co, SC. He was born 1805 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 1843 in Henry Co, GA. She married (2) THOMAS MORAN 29 Aug 1853. He was born 1810 in Ireland.

Notes for NANCY NASH:

Need to verify date of death

More About ELIHU GRADEN and NANCY NASH:

Marriage: 1826, Laurens Co, SC

More About THOMAS MORAN and NANCY NASH:

Marriage: 29 Aug 1853

Children of NANCY NASH and ELIHU GRADEN are:

i. JOHN<sup>7</sup> GRADEN.

- ii. ELIHU GRADEN.
- 50. iii. HANNA GRADEN, b. 1827, Greenville, SC.
  - iv. MARY NANCY GRADEN, b. 1831, Laurens Co, SC; m. WILLIAM COOPER, 24 Feb 1848.

More About WILLIAM COOPER and MARY GRADEN:

Marriage: 24 Feb 1848

- 51. v. CAROLINE GRADEN, b. 1838.
  - vi. S. ELIZABETH GRADEN, b. 1840, Henry Co, GA; m. MILES H. CAMPBELL, 07 Nov 1852, Henry Co GA.

More About MILES CAMPBELL and S. GRADEN:

Marriage: 07 Nov 1852, Henry Co GA

- 52. vii. LUCINDA S. GRADEN, b. Mar 1843, Henry Co, GA; d. 14 Sep 1921, Riverdale, Clayton Co, Ga.
- **36.** REBECCA<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 09 Aug 1809 in Laurens, SC, and died 12 Oct 1890 in Hickory Level, GA. She married (1) A. TIMMONS Abt. 1824 in Clayton GA. He died 1828. She married (2) JESSE GRAY 1830 in Laurens, Greenville, SC, son of ZACHARIAH GRAY and CAROLINE FOWLER. He was born 26 Feb 1811 in Carroll Co GA, and died 30 Dec 1896 in Carroll Co GA

More About REBECCA NASH:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church Cemetery Carroll County GA

More About A. TIMMONS and REBECCA NASH:

Marriage: Abt. 1824, Clayton GA

More About JESSE GRAY:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church Cemetary Carroll County GA

More About JESSE GRAY and REBECCA NASH:

Marriage: 1830, Laurens, Greenville, SC

Children of REBECCA NASH and JESSE GRAY are:

- i. JOHN WALKER<sup>7</sup> GRAY.
  - ii. MARY GRAY, m. ? GARRISON.
- 54. iii. THOMAS P. GRAY, b. 1832, SC.
  - iv. ELIZA L. GRAY, b. 11 Sep 1844, Carroll Co GA; d. 18 Dec 1924; m. THOMAS AVERY.

More About ELIZA L. GRAY:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church, Temple, GA

v. RICHARD HARRIS GRAY, b. 26 Jan 1851, Carroll Co GA; d. 12 Dec 1919; m. (1) TYRZA A. WIN; m. (2) CARIE TAYLOR.

More About RICHARD HARRIS GRAY:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church, Temple, GA

More About TYRZA A. WIN:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church, Temple, GA

More About CARIE TAYLOR:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church, Temple, GA

- vi. NANCY JANE GRAY, b. 1854, Carroll Co GA; m. GABRIEL A. SPRUWELL.
- vii. JAMES A. GRAY.
- viii. LEWIS HARVEY GRAY.
- ix. ADYAN ELIZABETH GRAY.
- x. HANNAH CAROLINE GRAY.
- xi. ZACHARIAH T. GRAY.
- **37.** THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 20 Sep 1811 in Laurens, SC, and died 19 Feb 1889 in Clayton, Henry Co, GA. He married ELIZABETH SHAW 14 Aug 1836 in Laurens, SC, daughter of JOHN SHAW and

MARY POOLE. She was born 20 Sep 1818 in Laurens, SC, and died 22 Sep 1894 in Clayton, Henry Co, GA.

# Notes for THOMPSON EDWARD NASH:

Thompson was a minister of the Methodist Church and in 1833 donated 2 acres of land for a church and cemetary in Henry Co. More information on this story is found in First Families of Henry County book.

More About THOMPSON EDWARD NASH:

Burial: Henry Co, GA

More About ELIZABETH SHAW:

Burial: Henry Co, GA

More About THOMPSON NASH and ELIZABETH SHAW:

Marriage: 14 Aug 1836, Laurens, SC

# Children of THOMPSON NASH and ELIZABETH SHAW are:

- 55. i. HANNAH CAROLINE<sup>7</sup> NASH, b. 11 Jan 1838, Laurens Co. SC; d. 28 Apr 1913, Clayton Co. GA.
- 56. ii. JAMES HEMBRY NASH, b. 28 Oct 1839, Campbell Co, GA, SC; d. 12 Sep 1928, Atlanta, Clayton Co, GA.
- 57. iii. JOHN PLEASANT SHAW NASH, b. 11 May 1841, Henry Co Ga; d. 15 May 1924, GA.
  - iv. ELIZA TEMPERANCE NASH, b. 1842.
  - v. ELIHU C. NASH, b. 06 Jan 1843; d. 08 May 1862, Near Richmond, VA.

Notes for ELIHU C. NASH:

Died in the Civil War "Zachry's Rangers" . Never Married

Engraving on Tombstone:

Pvt Co H 27 Regt GA Inf

Confederate States Army

Possibly named after his Uncle Elihu Chauncey Nash

More About ELIHU C. NASH:

Burial: Babb Cemetary

- 58. vi. MARY D. NASH, b. 16 Aug 1844, Henry Co Ga; d. 20 May 1911.
- 59. vii. SARAH ELIZABETH NASH, b. 23 Feb 1848; d. 13 Sep 1879.
- 60. viii. USLEY JANE NASH, b. 01 Oct 1849, Henry Co, GA; d. 02 May 1910, Fulton Co GA.
  - ix. DAVID THOMPSON NASH, b. 17 Jun 1851, GA; d. 28 Apr 1932.

Notes for DAVID THOMPSON NASH:

Never Married

More About DAVID THOMPSON NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

- 61. x. ALLIE M. NASH, b. 23 Dec 1852, Henry Co, GA; d. 12 Mar 1919.
- 62. xi. MARTHA FRANCIS NASH, b. 14 Aug 1855, Lovejoy GA; d. 24 Aug 1946.
  - xii. MALINDA CATHERINE NASH, b. 15 Sep 1857; d. 26 May 1900.

More About MALINDA CATHERINE NASH:

Burial: County Line Church Cemetery Hampton GA

**38.** ELIZABETH<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 12 May 1812 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 10 Jun 1892 in Henry Co, GA. She married MATHEW AVERY 1833 in Laurens, SC, son of JOSEPH and RHODA ??. He was born 19 Apr 1810 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 12 Oct 1890 in Conkle Cemetery, Henry, GA.

Notes for ELIZABETH NASH:

Conkle Cemetery

Headstone Spelled AVARY

More About ELIZABETH NASH:

Burial: Conkle Cemetary, Henry, GA

Notes for MATHEW AVERY:

Headstone spelled AVARY in Conkle Cemetery

Mason. Small Washington style monument in cemetery.

More About MATHEW AVERY and ELIZABETH NASH:

Marriage: 1833, Laurens, SC

Children of ELIZABETH NASH and MATHEW AVERY are:

- i. M. MALINDA<sup>7</sup> AVERY, b. 1834, SC; m. ROBERT WHITE.
- ii. C. AVERY, b. 1836, SC.
- iii. SARAH AVERY, b. 1838, SC; m. WILLIAM WILKINS.
- iv. RHODA AVERY, b. 1839, GA.
- v. ELIZABETH AVERY, b. 1842; m. KELLETT ABERCROMBIE, 24 Jan 1867, Henry Co GA.

More About KELLETT ABERCROMBIE and ELIZABETH AVERY:

Marriage: 24 Jan 1867, Henry Co GA

vi. JOSEPH AVERY, b. 1844.

Notes for JOSEPH AVERY:

Never Married

vii. H. THOMAS AVERY, b. 02 Nov 1847; d. 19 Mar 1912; m. ADYAN ELIZABETH GRAY, 13 Jan 1870, Henry Co GA; b. 01 Mar 1839, Greenville, SC; d. 19 Mar 1908.

More About H. AVERY and ADYAN GRAY:

Marriage: 13 Jan 1870, Henry Co GA

viii. AMANDA AVERY, b. 1848, GA; m. JOSEPH G. CAMPBELL, 17 Apr 1873, Henry Co GA.

More About JOSEPH CAMPBELL and AMANDA AVERY:

Marriage: 17 Apr 1873, Henry Co GA

ix. WILLIAM PICKNEY AVERY, b. 1850, GA; m. MARTHA R. BABB, 01 May 1881.

More About WILLIAM AVERY and MARTHA BABB:

Marriage: 01 May 1881

- x. JAMES AVERY, b. 1851, GA; m. (1)? ALLEN; m. (2)? STEPHENS.
- xi. JOHN AVERY, b. 1853, GA.
- xii. GEORGE W. AVERY, b. 1859, GA.
- **39.** MIRANDA NANCY<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 03 Mar 1815 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 10 Dec 1884 in Whitesburg, Carroll CO, GA. She married WILLIAM AVERY 1831 in Laurens, Greenville, SC, son of JOSEPH and RHODA ??. He was born 1812 in Laurens Co SC, and died 1897 in Whitesburg, Carroll CO, GA.

Notes for MIRANDA NANCY NASH:

She is beleived to receive her middle name from her paternal grandmother Nancy but is not proven.

More About MIRANDA NANCY NASH:

Burial: Avery Family Cemetery

Notes for WILLIAM AVERY:

Buried in a patch of woods on Ponderosa Rd (dirt) off Hutchinson Ferry Rd, off Hwy 5 just north of Whitesburg, Carroll Co, Ga. The small family plot was once apart of their homeplace. Marinada has a marker but William does not. It is beside a cedar tree at a power line clearing.

More About WILLIAM AVERY:

Burial: Avery Family Cemetery

More About WILLIAM AVERY and MIRANDA NASH:

Marriage: 1831, Laurens, Greenville, SC

Children of MIRANDA NASH and WILLIAM AVERY are:

- i. JOHN<sup>7</sup> AVERY, b. Jun 1836.
- 63. ii. RHODA AVERY, b. Nov 1836, Henry Co. GA.; d. 05 Mar 1926, Cleburne CO. AL..
  - iii. BARRINGTON AVERY, b. 1837.
  - iv. SANFORD AVERY, b. 1840; m. SARAH JANE SMITH.
  - v. MARY A. AVERY, b. 1841; m. ? COOK.
  - vi. SAMANTHA J. AVERY, b. 1843; m. ? LAND.
  - vii. OSBORNE J. AVERY, b. 1845.
  - viii. JAMES HARRIS AVERY, b. 22 Jun 1846, GA; d. 11 Apr 1924; m. MARGARET ??; b. 1846, SC.
  - ix. CATHERINE E. AVERY, b. 1847.
  - x. AMANDA AVERY, b. 1850; m. ? BOYNTON.
  - xi. NANCY C. AVERY, b. 11 Aug 1851; d. 19 Jun 1906.
  - xii. MARINDA OPHELIA AVERY, b. 16 May 1853; d. 09 Jun 1934.
  - xiii. PERNECIA W. AVERY, b. 1856, GA; d. 1920.
  - xiv. SARAH LAVONIA AVERY, b. 18 Nov 1860, GA.
- **40.** ELIHU CHAUNCEY<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 17 Apr 1817 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 04 Sep 1887 in Henry Co, GA. He married ELIZABETH ADAMS 27 Jan 1839 in Henry Co, GA. She was born 1814, and died 06 Nov 1896.

Notes for ELIHU CHAUNCEY NASH:

Per Bible records dies at 11 PM

Buried with wife in cemetery located at Mt Carmel Rd and Mt Carmel Rd N in Hampton GA.

More About ELIHU CHAUNCEY NASH:

Burial: Mt. Carmel Cemetary, Henry Co, GA

Notes for ELIZABETH ADAMS:

Buried with husband in cemetery located at Mt Carmel Rd and Mt Carmel Rd N in Hampton GA.

More About ELIZABETH ADAMS:

Burial: Mt. Carmel Cemetary, Henry Co, GA

More About ELIHU NASH and ELIZABETH ADAMS:

Marriage: 27 Jan 1839, Henry Co, GA

Children of ELIHU NASH and ELIZABETH ADAMS are:

- i. SARAH CAROLINE<sup>7</sup> NASH, m. ? RIGSDALE.
- 64. ii. WILLIAM PERRY NASH, b. 04 Jun 1840, Henry Co Ga; d. 06 Feb 1923.
  - iii. MARY F. NASH, b. 1842, Henry Co Ga; m. WILLIAM FOSTER.
  - iv. LOUISA NASH, b. 1844, Henry Co Ga; m. JOHN GARRISON, 04 Feb 1868, Henry Co GA.

More About JOHN GARRISON and LOUISA NASH:

Marriage: 04 Feb 1868, Henry Co GA

- v. HANNAH C. NASH, b. 1846, Henry Co Ga; m. ? RIDGEVILLE.
- vi. JOHN THOMAS NASH, b. 20 Nov 1848, Henry Co Ga; d. 02 Sep 1895, Columbia Co, AK; m. ELIZA LOVE CLINTON.
- vii. JAMES W. NASH, b. 1851, Henry Co Ga.

Notes for JAMES W. NASH:

Never Married

- viii. JOSEPHINE NASH, b. 1857, Henry Co Ga.
- **41.** CASSIE CARLOLINE<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 28 Jan 1819 in Laurens, SC, and died 13 May 1899 in Hampton, Henry Co., GA. She married JOHN WALLACE 1841 in Henry Co, GA. He was born Abt. 1808 in Ireland, and died 19 Apr 1891 in Henry Co Ga.

Notes for Cassie Carloline Nash:

Cassie's birth is seen in several sources differently but her death is consistant. In the book First Families of Henry County Lida A Nash Neisler states her Birth as 28 Jan 1819. A transcript of the cemetary were she is buried shows birth as 29 Jun 1819. A post in the News Forum by Lynn shows birth as 21 Jan 1818. All of these could be typos. She was born in Laurens SC. I need to get verification from Laurens to expose the real date. If I can't find a birth record I will use the headstone date 6/29/1819 which should be verified with a visit.

More About Cassie Carloline Nash:

Burial: Abercrombie Babb Conkle Wallace Family Cem, Henry Co, GA

Notes for JOHN WALLACE:

Tombstone engraved "age 83 years"

More About JOHN WALLACE:

Burial: Abercrombie Babb Conkle Wallace Family Cem, Henry Co, GA

More About JOHN WALLACE and CASSIE NASH:

Marriage: 1841, Henry Co, GA

Children of CASSIE NASH and JOHN WALLACE are:

 MICHAEL<sup>7</sup> WALLACE, b. 14 Sep 1842; d. 20 Jul 1905; m. MARY MEDLOCK CROWELL, 19 Aug 1874, Clayton, Co GA; b. 25 Dec 1843; d. 16 Nov 1927.

More About MICHAEL WALLACE:

Burial: Babb Cemetery

More About MARY MEDLOCK CROWELL:

Burial: Babb Cemetery

More About MICHAEL WALLACE and MARY CROWELL:

Marriage: 19 Aug 1874, Clayton, Co GA

ii. M. HANNAH WALLACE, b. 1845; m. HENRY EDWARD ROWAN, 04 Mar 1871, Clayton, Co GA.

More About HENRY ROWAN and M. WALLACE:

Marriage: 04 Mar 1871, Clayton, Co GA

MARTHA JANE WALLACE, b. 10 Oct 1847; d. 09 Aug 1896; m. JESSE B. STANFIELD, 11 Nov 1871, Clayton, Co GA; b. Aug 1850; d. 07
Jul 1898.

More About MARTHA JANE WALLACE:

Burial: Abercrombie Babb Conkle Wallace Family Cem, Henry Co, GA

More About JESSE B. STANFIELD:

Burial: Abercrombie Babb Conkle Wallace Family Cem, Henry Co, GA

More About JESSE STANFIELD and MARTHA WALLACE:

Marriage: 11 Nov 1871, Clayton, Co GA

iv. NANCY G. WALLACE, b. 1849; m. WILLIAM C. ALEXANDER, 19 Jan 1875, Clayton, Co GA.

More About WILLIAM ALEXANDER and NANCY WALLACE:

Marriage: 19 Jan 1875, Clayton, Co GA

v. NICEY WALLACE, b. 23 Sep 1852; d. 06 Jun 1936; m. HENRY CLINTON ALEXANDER, 20 Nov 1873.

More About NICEY WALLACE:

Burial: Mt Zion Baptist Church Morrow GA

More About HENRY CLINTON ALEXANDER: Burial: Mt Zion Baptist Church Morrow GA

More About HENRY ALEXANDER and NICEY WALLACE:

Marriage: 20 Nov 1873

65. vi. JOHN THOMAS WALLACE, b. 28 Feb 1853; d. 23 Nov 1917.

vii. JAMES HEMBRY WALLACE, b. 16 Mar 1855; d. 01 May 1899; m. (1) LULE ??; m. (2) M. J. BABB; b. 1855.

More About JAMES HEMBRY WALLACE:

Burial: Abercrombie Babb Conkle Wallace Family Cem, Henry Co, GA

viii. SARAH ELIZABETH WALLACE, b. 1857; m. D. T. STONE, 20 Nov 1873, Clayton, Co GA.

More About D. STONE and SARAH WALLACE:

Marriage: 20 Nov 1873, Clayton, Co GA

- ix. CAROLINE WALLACE, b. 1860; m. SAM STANFIELD.
- x. MELINDA CATHERINE WALLACE, b. 1861, Ga; d. 1924, Ga; m. PHILLIP ELIJAH MAYS; b. 1857, Ga; d. 1943, Ga.

More About MELINDA CATHERINE WALLACE:

Burial: Mt Carmel Cem Henry Co, GA

More About PHILLIP ELIJAH MAYS: Burial: Mt Carmel Cem Henry Co, GA

**42.** JOHN C.<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 08 May 1821 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 01 Jan 1902. He married REBECCA SHAW 1841 in Clayton, GA, daughter of JOHN SHAW and MARY POOLE. She was born 1819 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 1887.

More About JOHN NASH and REBECCA SHAW:

Marriage: 1841, Clayton, GA

Children of JOHN NASH and REBECCA SHAW are:

- 66. i. MARY CATHERINE<sup>7</sup> NASH, b. 1854.
  - ii. MARTHA C. NASH, b. 1855, GA.
- **43.** COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 10 May 1823 in Laurens, SC, and died 04 Mar 1883 in Rapids Parish, LA. He married MARY ANN ELIZABETH FLETCHER 1845 in Henry Co, GA, daughter of JAMES FLETCHER and ELIZABETH STELL. She was born 23 Sep 1826 in Henry Co, GA, and died 22 Nov 1877 in Rapids Parish, LA.

Notes for COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE NASH:

1850 Census Henry County Ga page 231B

More About Coleville Abercrombie Nash:

Burial: Campground Cemetary, Glenmore, LA

More About Mary Ann Elizabeth Fletcher:

Burial: Campground Cemetary Near Glenmoore, LA

More About COLEVILLE NASH and MARY FLETCHER:

Marriage: 1845, Henry Co, GA

Children of COLEVILLE NASH and MARY FLETCHER are:

- i. LULA<sup>7</sup> NASH.
- 67. ii. WILLIAM CROMBY NASH, b. Jan 1846, GA; d. La.
- 68. iii. HANNA AMANDA NASH, b. 26 May 1849, GA; d. 20 Apr 1918, La.
- 69. iv. JOHN JAMES NASH, b. 05 Sep 1851; d. 28 Apr 1931.
  - v. THOMAS MONROE NASH, b. 20 Feb 1855; d. 19 Nov 1939; m. NANCY CLEMENTINE PEARCE.
- 70. vi. ROBERT MALONE NASH, b. 27 Sep 1859, Lovejoy, GA; d. 23 Jun 1943.
- **44.** NATHAN N.<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 02 May 1825 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 01 May 1901 in GA. He married RUTH CAMPBELL 1845. She was born 02 Dec 1826 in Laurens Co, SC, and died 28 Dec 1910.

More About NATHAN N. NASH:

Burial: Liberty Hill Baptist Church Cem, Henry Co, GA

More About RUTH CAMPBELL:

Burial: Liberty Hill Baptist Church Cem, Henry Co, GA

More About NATHAN NASH and RUTH CAMPBELL:

Marriage: 1845

Children of NATHAN NASH and RUTH CAMPBELL are:

i. SOPHRONIA E.<sup>7</sup> NASH, b. 1847; m. MOSLEY ANDERSON, 15 Feb 1887.

More About MOSLEY ANDERSON and SOPHRONIA NASH:

Marriage: 15 Feb 1887

ii. HARRY T. NASH, b. 1849, GA; m. (1)? CAMPBELL; m. (2) ARENA STONE, 18 Dec 1877, Henry Co GA.

More About HARRY NASH and ARENA STONE:

Marriage: 18 Dec 1877, Henry Co GA

iii. NANCY NASH, b. Jul 1854; d. 24 Jan 1900; m. JOSEPH CAMPBELL, 05 Dec 1871.

More About JOSEPH CAMPBELL and NANCY NASH:

Marriage: 05 Dec 1871

iv. JOHN W. NASH, b. Feb 1864, Ga.

Notes for JOHN W. NASH:

Never Married

- v. ALBERT N. NASH, b. Dec 1866, GA; m. LEILA E. ARNOLD.
- **45.** HARRIS BENSON<sup>6</sup> NASH (*JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 08 Aug 1828 in Laurens, SC, and died 27 Apr 1890 in Rapids Parish, LA. He married (1) EDITH EVANS. She was born 18 Jul 1840, and died 25 Feb 1901. He married (2) MARGARET MARTHA COOK FLETCHER 22 Jul 1847 in Henry Co, GA, daughter of JAMES FLETCHER and ELIZABETH STELL. She was born 18 Apr 1824 in Henry Co, GA, and died 07 Apr 1860 in Glenmore Rapids, LA.

Notes for HARRIS BENSON NASH:

1850 Census Henry Co Page 288B

More About MARGARET MARTHA COOK FLETCHER:

Date born 2: 18 Apr 1824

More About HARRIS NASH and MARGARET FLETCHER:

Marriage: 22 Jul 1847, Henry Co, GA

Children of HARRIS NASH and MARGARET FLETCHER are:

- i. ANNA<sup>7</sup> NASH.
- ii. FRED NASH.
- iii. NETTIE NASH.
- iv. WILLIAM COLUMBUS NASH, b. 1848, GA.
- v. M. E. NASH, b. 1848, GA.
- vi. SARAH A. NASH, b. 20 Jun 1852, Ga; d. 09 May 1941, TX; m. JOHN M. MCDONALD.
- **46.** GABRIEL<sup>6</sup> NASH (GABRIEL PENN<sup>5</sup>, ABNER<sup>4</sup>, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) He married ALICE HALBERT.

Children of GABRIEL NASH and ALICE HALBERT are:

- i. EVANS<sup>7</sup> NASH.
- ii. REUBEN NASH.
- iii. MARGARET NASH.
- iv. JAMES NASH.
- v. JOHN NASH.

- vi. BETTIE NASH.
- vii. FRANCIS NASH.
- **47.** MARY VIRGINIA<sup>6</sup> NASH (*Francis*<sup>5</sup>, *John*<sup>4</sup>, *John*<sup>3</sup>, *John*<sup>2</sup>, *Abner*<sup>1</sup>) She married John Todd Stuart 25 Oct 1837, son of Robert Stuart and Hannah Todd. He was born 10 Nov 1807, and died 28 Nov 1885.

Notes for JOHN TODD STUART:

A lawyer of Kentucky and Springfield IL. He later became a law partner of Abraham Lincoln. They had 7 children.

More About JOHN STUART and MARY NASH:

Marriage: 25 Oct 1837

Children of MARY NASH and JOHN STUART are:

- i. JOHN<sup>7</sup> STUART, m. EMMA HUNTINGTON.
- ii. FRANK STUART.
- iii. ROBERT TODD STUART.
- iv. EDWARD STUART.
- v. BETTIE STUART, m. C C BROWN, Springfield IL.

More About C BROWN and BETTIE STUART:

Marriage: Springfield IL

- vi. VIRGINIA STUART.
- vii. HANNAH OWEN STUART.
- **48.** JOHN BLAIR SMITH<sup>6</sup> TODD (ELIZABETH F B<sup>5</sup> SMITH, ELIZABETH FISHER<sup>4</sup> NASH, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>)

Child of JOHN BLAIR SMITH TODD is:

71. i. MARY<sup>7</sup> TODD.

# Generation No. 7

**49.** NANCY<sup>7</sup> MCVICKER (MARY JANE<sup>6</sup> NASH, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 1832. She married THOMAS P. GRAY 17 Jan 1850 in Henry Co GA, son of JESSE GRAY and REBECCA NASH. He was born 1832 in SC.

More About THOMAS GRAY and NANCY MCVICKER:

Marriage: 17 Jan 1850, Henry Co GA

Children of NANCY MCVICKER and THOMAS GRAY are:

- i. JOHN<sup>8</sup> GRAY, b. 1853, SC.
- ii. MARY GRAY, b. 1854, SC.
- iii. ANN B, GRAY, b. 1857, SC.
- iv. JAMES GRAY, b. 1860, SC.
- v. THOMAS GRAY, b. 1863, SC.
- vi. PALESTINE GRAY, b. 1867, SC.
- vii. EMMA GRAY, b. 1870, SC.
- viii. IDA GRAY, b. 1871, SC.
- **50.** HANNA<sup>7</sup> GRADEN (NANCY<sup>6</sup> NASH, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 1827 in Greenville, SC. She married HENRY NILES

Children of HANNA GRADEN and HENRY NILES are:

- i. LIZZIE8 NILES, m. (1)? RIVER; m. (2) TOM GREER.
- ii. ORRIE NILES, m. JAMES SEARS.
- iii. ALLIE NILES, m. ARTHUR COOGLER.
- iv. WILLIAM NILES, m. ? DODD.
- v. TOM NILES, m. ?? LESTER.

**51.** CAROLINE<sup>7</sup> GRADEN (NANCY<sup>6</sup> NASH, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 1838. She married (1)? GRAHAM. She married (2) JAMES ADAMS.

Children of CAROLINE GRADEN and ? GRAHAM are:

- i. JOHN<sup>8</sup> GRAHAM. m. ?? FULLERTON.
- ii. MARTHA GRAHAM, m. JOSEPH HART.
- iii. H. B. GRAHAM.

Children of CAROLINE GRADEN and JAMES ADAMS are:

- iv. WILLIAM8 ADAMS, m. ?? THOMPSON.
- v. EMMETT ADAMS, m. ?? NORTON.
- vi. NANCY ADAMS, m. JEFF LONG.
- vii. ORRIS ADAMS, m. EDWARD TONEY.
- viii. MATTIE ADAMS, m. ?? MCNAIR.
- **52.** LUCINDA S.<sup>7</sup> GRADEN (NANCY<sup>6</sup> NASH, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born Mar 1843 in Henry Co, GA, and died 14 Sep 1921 in Riverdale, Clayton Co, Ga. She married JESSIE W. EVANS 24 Jan 1861 in Clayton Co Ga. He was born 28 Feb 1840, and died 14 Sep 1921 in Riverdale, Clayton Co, Ga.

More About LUCINDA S. GRADEN:

Burial: Riverdale United Baptist Church Cem, Riverdale, GA

Notes for JESSIE W. EVANS:

Served in the Confederate Army, as Pvt. Co. D. 44th Regt. Vol. Inf. Army of Northern GA., Clayton Co, Estes Guards.

More About JESSIE W. EVANS:

Burial: Riverdale United Baptist Church Cem, Riverdale, GA

More About JESSIE EVANS and LUCINDA GRADEN:

Marriage: 24 Jan 1861, Clayton Co Ga

Children of LUCINDA GRADEN and JESSIE EVANS are:

- i. EVIE<sup>8</sup> EVANS, m. ?? BEDDINGTON.
- ii. DILLIE EVANS, m. ROBERT BENNENFIELD.
- iii. HUIE EVANS, m. ?? HUTCHENSON.
- iv. LIZZIE EVANS, m. (1) ?? NORTON; m. (2) ?? DAVIS; m. (3) ?? MCELROY.
- **53.** JOHN WALKER<sup>7</sup> GRAY (*REBECCA*<sup>6</sup> *NASH*, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) He married (1) EUGENIA A. THREADGILL 03 Aug 1863 in Carroll Co. GA. He married (2) MARY ELIZABETH GARNER 24 Mar 1887 in Carroll Co. GA.

More About JOHN WALKER GRAY:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church Cemetary Carroll County GA

More About EUGENIA A. THREADGILL:

Burial: Concord Methodist Church Cemetary Carroll County GA

More About JOHN GRAY and EUGENIA THREADGILL:

Marriage: 03 Aug 1863, Carroll Co. GA

More About JOHN GRAY and MARY GARNER:

Marriage: 24 Mar 1887, Carroll Co. GA

Children of JOHN GRAY and EUGENIA THREADGILL are:

- i. JESSE8 GRAY, b. 20 Nov 1874.
- ii. WALT GRAY.
- iii. LYDIA GRAY.
- iv. MYRTICE GRAY.
- v. JANE GRAY.

vi. JAMES ROBERT GRAY.

Children of JOHN GRAY and MARY GARNER are:

- vii. EMMETT BRASWELL8 GRAY.
- 72. viii. LEWIS ANDERSON GRAY.
  - ix. LILLIE REBECCA GRAY.
  - x. NELLIE GRAY.
  - xi. NELLIE ORA GRAY.
  - xii. ELIZABETH BELLE GRAY.

**54.** THOMAS P.<sup>7</sup> GRAY (*REBECCA*<sup>6</sup> *NASH*, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1832 in SC. He married NANCY MCVICKER 17 Jan 1850 in Henry Co GA, daughter of JAMES MCVICKER and MARY NASH. She was born 1832.

More About THOMAS GRAY and NANCY MCVICKER:

Marriage: 17 Jan 1850, Henry Co GA

Children are listed above under (49) Nancy McVicker.

**55.** HANNAH CAROLINE<sup>7</sup> NASH (*THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 11 Jan 1838 in Laurens Co. SC, and died 28 Apr 1913 in Clayton Co. GA. She married THOMAS J. WILLIAMSON 18 Nov 1852 in Henry Co. GA. He was born 03 Mar 1804, and died 08 Nov 1880 in Clayton Co. GA.

More About HANNAH CAROLINE NASH:

Burial: Tanners Bapt. Church Cemetary, Ellenwood, Clayton Co GA

More About THOMAS J. WILLIAMSON:

Burial: Tanners Bapt. Church Cemetary, Ellenwood, Clayton Co GA

More About THOMAS WILLIAMSON and HANNAH NASH:

Marriage: 18 Nov 1852, Henry Co. GA

Children of HANNAH NASH and THOMAS WILLIAMSON are:

- i. CORNELIUS<sup>8</sup> WILLIAMSON, b. 10 Mar 1854; d. 01 Mar 1935; m. WILLIE DOYLE.
- ii. JAMES EDWARD WILLIAMSON, b. 11 Sep 1856; d. 25 Apr 1944; m. ELIZABETH HARPER, 31 Aug 1880.

More About JAMES WILLIAMSON and ELIZABETH HARPER:

Marriage: 31 Aug 1880

- iii. JOSEPH HEMBREE WILLIAMSON, b. 02 Nov 1859; d. 13 Mar 1943; m. MOLLIE GILBERT.
- iv. GEORGE THOMAS WILLIAMSON, b. 12 May 1861; d. 17 Jul 1938.

Notes for GEORGE THOMAS WILLIAMSON:

Never Married

v. ARIE CAROLINE WILLIAMSON, b. 05 Dec 1862; d. 18 Dec 1938.

Notes for ARIE CAROLINE WILLIAMSON:

Never Married

- 73. vi. EUGENE Z. WILLIAMSON, b. 30 Mar 1866; d. 21 Jan 1918.
- **56.** James Hembry<sup>7</sup> Nash (*Thompson Edward*<sup>6</sup>, *John Nesbitt*<sup>5</sup>, *John*<sup>4</sup>, *Thomas Walker*<sup>3</sup>, *John*<sup>2</sup>, *Abner*<sup>1</sup>) was born 28 Oct 1839 in Campbell Co, GA, SC, and died 12 Sep 1928 in Atlanta, Clayton Co, GA. He married Eugenia Ella Napier 21 Feb 1864 in Griffin Spaulding Co, GA, daughter of Madison Claiborne and Mary Burch. She was born 14 Sep 1836 in Nashville, Davidson Co, TN, and died 20 Apr 1912 in Clayton Co, GA.

Notes for JAMES HEMBRY NASH:

Served in the Confederate Army. "Zachry's Rangers"

More About JAMES HEMBRY NASH:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetary, Jonesboro GA

Military service: Pvt Co H. 27th Ga Vol Infantry Army of TN, Henry Co, GA. "Zachry's Rangers"

More About EUGENIA ELLA NAPIER:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetary, Jonesboro GA

More About James Nash and Eugenia Napier:

Marriage: 21 Feb 1864, Griffin Spaulding Co, GA

Children of JAMES NASH and EUGENIA NAPIER are:

74. i. DAISY V.8 NASH, b. Nov 1864.

75.

ii. ERNEST LINWOOD NASH, b. 29 Jun 1869, Henry Co, GA; d. 11 May 1937, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga.

76. iii. SALOME NASH, b. Nov 1872, Henry Co GA.

77. iv. BERTHA ANNA NASH, b. Nov 1874, Henry Co GA; d. 10 May 1937.

**57.** JOHN PLEASANT SHAW<sup>7</sup> NASH (*THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 11 May 1841 in Henry Co Ga, and died 15 May 1924 in GA. He married MARY JANE MCCULLOUGH 31 Dec 1868 in Clayton Co Ga. She was born 30 Aug 1850 in GA, and died 28 Dec 1928 in GA.

Notes for JOHN PLEASANT SHAW NASH:

He was in the Confederate Army Co. H. 27th GA Vol Infantry, Army of TN, Henry Co GA, "Zachry's Rangers".

Bertha Medlock Wingette has his Confederate Pen.

More About JOHN PLEASANT SHAW NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About MARY JANE MCCULLOUGH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About JOHN NASH and MARY McCullough:

Marriage: 31 Dec 1868, Clayton Co Ga

Children of JOHN NASH and MARY McCullough are:

i. ELIHU<sup>8</sup> NASH.

Notes for ELIHU NASH:

Died at age 19.

- ii. SARAH VICTORIA NASH.
- iii. LULA V. NASH, b. 27 Dec 1869; d. 19 Jul 1886.

Notes for LULA V. NASH:

Never Married

More About LULA V. NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

- iv. ARTHUR NASH, b. 20 Apr 1872; d. 28 Sep 1873.
- v. OSCAR NASH, b. 20 Apr 1872; d. 12 Oct 1873.

Notes for OSCAR NASH:

Twin to Arthur

- 78. vi. JOHN QUINCY NASH, b. 16 Jan 1875, GA; d. 01 Feb 1956, GA.
  - vii. MINNIE A. NASH, b. 19 Jul 1876, GA; d. 05 Apr 1962, GA.

Notes for MINNIE A. NASH:

Never Married

More About MINNIE A. NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

viii. EMMETT NASH, b. 13 Jul 1879; d. 05 Jul 1881.

ix. JAMES PLEASANT WALTER NASH, b. 13 Feb 1882; d. 02 Dec 1897.

x. CARRIE BYRD NASH, b. 07 Nov 1885, GA; d. 31 May 1954; m. JAMES B. RAVEN, 09 Apr 1911; b. 02 Mar 1878; d. 24 Jun 1953.

More About CARRIE BYRD NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About JAMES B. RAVEN:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About JAMES RAVEN and CARRIE NASH:

Marriage: 09 Apr 1911

xi. PEARLE GERTRUDE NASH, b. 10 Jul 1888; d. 06 Jun 1957.

Notes for PEARLE GERTRUDE NASH:

Never Married

More About PEARLE GERTRUDE NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

xii. CARL LEMUEL NASH, b. 23 Sep 1889; d. 30 Nov 1937; m. MATTIE LEE FOSTER, 02 Nov 1912; b. 05 Jan 1893; d. 28 Apr 1977.

More About CARL LEMUEL NASH:

Burial: County Line Cemetery Henry Co GA

More About MATTIE LEE FOSTER:

Burial: County Line Cemetery Henry Co GA

More About CARL NASH and MATTIE FOSTER:

Marriage: 02 Nov 1912

**58.** MARY D.<sup>7</sup> NASH (*THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 16 Aug 1844 in Henry Co Ga, and died 20 May 1911. She married (1) JOSEPH HARKNESS 15 Dec 1859 in Henry Co GA. He was born Abt. 1836, and died Abt. 1864. She married (2) WILLIAM CORNELIUS HAMILTON Abt. 1866. He was born Abt. 1844.

Notes for MARY D. NASH:

Could be Mary D. Nash

Notes for JOSEPH HARKNESS:

Could be Hartness

More About JOSEPH HARKNESS and MARY NASH:

Marriage: 15 Dec 1859, Henry Co GA

More About WILLIAM HAMILTON and MARY NASH:

Marriage: Abt. 1866

Child of MARY NASH and JOSEPH HARKNESS is:

i. MARY JANIE<sup>8</sup> HARKNESS, b. Abt. 1861.

Notes for MARY JANIE HARKNESS:

Never Married

Children of MARY NASH and WILLIAM HAMILTON are:

- ii. DEHLIA8 HAMILTON, m. MANSON GUICE.
- iii. GENEVA HAMILTON, m. HENRY CONKLE.
- iv. Frances E. Hamilton, b. 19 Sep 1866; d. 29 Jun 1944; m. N. HUGH FOSTER, 18 Sep 1884; b. 28 Mar 1864; d. 06 Dec 1920.

More About FRANCES E. HAMILTON: Burial: County Line Cemetery Hampton GA

More About N. HUGH FOSTER:

Burial: County Line Cemetery Hampton GA

More About N. FOSTER and FRANCES HAMILTON:

Marriage: 18 Sep 1884

- v. THOMPSON HAMILTON, b. Abt. 1867, Ga; m. ELLA PRITCHETT.
- vi. ALLICE HAMILTON, b. Abt. 1869.
- vii. LOTTIE C. HAMILTON, b. Abt. 1876; d. Abt. 1945; m. GEORGE W. ALLS; b. Abt. 1876; d. Abt. 1946.

More About LOTTIE C. HAMILTON:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About GEORGE W. ALLS:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

viii. WILLIAM C. HAMILTON, b. Sep 1877; d. 26 Apr 1944; m. LOUIS ALEXANDER; b. 07 Mar 1878; d. 16 Jan 1931.

More About WILLIAM C. HAMILTON:

Burial: McDonough City Cemetary, McDonough, Henry Co Ga

More About LOUIS ALEXANDER:

Burial: McDonough City Cemetary, McDonough, Henry Co Ga

**59.** SARAH ELIZABETH<sup>7</sup> NASH (*THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 23 Feb 1848, and died 13 Sep 1879. She married THOMAS J. STEPHENS. He was born 03 Aug 1840, and died 18 Jan 1914.

More About SARAH ELIZABETH NASH:

Burial: Tanners Baptist Church Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

More About THOMAS J. STEPHENS:

Burial: Tanners Baptist Church Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

Children of SARAH NASH and THOMAS STEPHENS are:

i. ELLA<sup>8</sup> STEPHENS, b. 1868.

ii. E. AUGUSTA SAMSON STEPHENS, b. Nov 1870; m. LEILA SANDERS, 21 Feb 1892, Clayton Co Ga; b. 28 Sep 1876; d. 03 Feb 1916.

More About E. AUGUSTA SAMSON STEPHENS:

Burial: Tanners Baptist Church Cemetary, Clayton CO, GA

More About LEILA SANDERS:

Burial: Tanners Baptist Church Cemetary, Clayton CO, GA

More About E. STEPHENS and LEILA SANDERS:

Marriage: 21 Feb 1892, Clayton Co Ga

iii. ALLIE BEAULAH STEPHENS, b. 12 Aug 1872; d. 08 Sep 1875.

More About ALLIE BEAULAH STEPHENS:

Burial: Tanners Baptist Church Cemetary, Clayton CO, GA

iv. THOMAS OSCAR L. STEPHENS, b. 1875; m. NANCY GILBERT, 27 Jan 1895.

More About THOMAS STEPHENS and NANCY GILBERT:

Marriage: 27 Jan 1895

v. JOHN PLEASANT SHAW STEPHENS, b. 1879; m. (1) BEAULAH PENN; m. (2) FRANKIE STANLEY, 25 Dec 1898.

More About JOHN STEPHENS and FRANKIE STANLEY:

Marriage: 25 Dec 1898

**60.** USLEY JANE<sup>7</sup> NASH (*THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 01 Oct 1849 in Henry Co, GA, and died 02 May 1910 in Fulton Co GA. She married TYRE MARCELLUS HAMILTON 13 Feb 1868. He was born 06 Mar 1849 in Clayton Co, GA, and died 10 Jun 1911 in Hapeville, Fulton, GA.

More About USLEY JANE NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About TYRE MARCELLUS HAMILTON:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About TYRE HAMILTON and USLEY NASH:

Marriage: 13 Feb 1868

Children of USLEY NASH and TYRE HAMILTON are:

i. LENORA<sup>8</sup> HAMILTON.

ii. LILLIE MAE HAMILTON, b. 1877, GA; m. CHARLES STANFIELD, 01 Nov 1897.

More About LILLIE MAE HAMILTON: Burial: Mt Carmel Cem Henry Co, GA

More About CHARLES STANFIELD: Burial: Mt Carmel Cem Henry Co, GA

More About CHARLES STANFIELD and LILLIE HAMILTON:

Marriage: 01 Nov 1897

- iii. TYRE MARCELLUS HAMILTON, b. 1878, GA; m. MARY ALLEN.
- CAROLINE OPHELIA HAMILTON, b. 17 Aug 1879, Lovejoy, Clayton Co, GA; d. 08 Sep 1961; m. GEORGE B. DAVIS MEDLOCK, 13 Dec 1898; b. 03 Jan 1863, Clayton Co, GA; d. 14 Aug 1947.

More About GEORGE MEDLOCK and CAROLINE HAMILTON:

Marriage: 13 Dec 1898

**61.** ALLIE M.<sup>7</sup> NASH (*THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 23 Dec 1852 in Henry Co, GA, and died 12 Mar 1919. She married JOSEPH ABERCROMBIE. He was born 1844 in Henry Co, GA.

More About ALLIE M. NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

Child of ALLIE NASH and JOSEPH ABERCROMBIE is:

i. BESSIE<sup>8</sup> ABERCROMBIE, b. 23 Jul 1881; d. 24 Jan 1964.

Notes for BESSIE ABERCROMBIE:

Never Married

More About BESSIE ABERCROMBIE:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

**62.** MARTHA FRANCIS<sup>7</sup> NASH (*THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 14 Aug 1855 in Lovejoy GA, and died 24 Aug 1946. She married LEMUEL CALVIN BUTLER 27 May 1875 in Clayton Co Ga, son of JAMES BUTLER and LUCY GAMMON. He was born 30 May 1854 in Atlanta Fulton Co Ga, and died 27 Apr 1938 in Atlanta Fulton Co Ga.

More About MARTHA FRANCIS NASH:

Burial: Rock Springs Presbyterian Church Cemetary

Notes for LEMUEL CALVIN BUTLER:

Lemuels Father Enlisted in the Confederate Army went off to war and was never heard from again

Lemuel and his mother sold pencils, apples and newspapers to get money for food and rent.

Lemuel at age 14 and 2 other boys of the same age were the first 3 boys to deliver the Atlanta Constitution which was founded in 1868.

Lemuel was a merchant in Atlanta until he retired at age 54 and moved to his 300 acre farm near Morrow, Clayton Co GA.

More About LEMUEL CALVIN BUTLER:

Burial: Rock Springs Presbyterian Church Cemetary

More About LEMUEL BUTLER and MARTHA NASH:

Marriage: 27 May 1875, Clayton Co Ga

Children of MARTHA NASH and LEMUEL BUTLER are:

i. MYRTICE<sup>8</sup> BUTLER.

Notes for MYRTICE BUTLER:

Died at 3 mos of age

ii. MINNIE E. BUTLER, b. 08 Aug 1876; d. 20 Oct 1893.

Notes for MINNIE E. BUTLER:

Died at age 16

More About MINNIE E. BUTLER:

Burial: Rock Springs Presbyterian Church Cemetary, Atlanta, Fulton Co, GA

iii. TENNIE LEE BUTLER, b. 17 Oct 1878, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga; d. 19 Sep 1950, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga.

Notes for TENNIE LEE BUTLER:

Never Married

More About TENNIE LEE BUTLER:

Burial: Rock Springs Presbyterian Church Cemetary, Atlanta, Fulton Co, GA

Degree: Baccalaureate From Brenau College, GA

- 80. iv. WALTON HUDSON BUTLER, b. 08 Jan 1881, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga; d. 04 Sep 1970, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga.
  - v. JESSE R. BUTLER, b. Jan 1884, GA; m. GROVER C. CLARK, 07 May 1911.

More About JESSE R. BUTLER:

Burial: Bethel Meth. Church Cem, Henry Co GA

More About GROVER C. CLARK:

Burial: Bethel Meth. Church Cem, Henry Co GA

More About GROVER CLARK and JESSE BUTLER:

Marriage: 07 May 1911

- vi. MYRTICE DODGE BUTLER, b. 30 May 1884; d. 16 Jun 1885.
- **63.** RHODA<sup>7</sup> AVERY (*MIRANDA NANCY*<sup>6</sup> *NASH, JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born Nov 1836 in Henry Co. GA., and died 05 Mar 1926 in Cleburne CO. AL.. She married ELIAS EARL JOHNSON 12 Aug 1853 in Campell Co GA, son of ERVINE JOHNSON and SARA GRAY. He was born 1834 in SC, and died 1881 in Cleburne CO. AL..

More About ELIAS JOHNSON and RHODA AVERY:

Marriage: 12 Aug 1853, Campell Co GA

Children of RHODA AVERY and ELIAS JOHNSON are:

- i. WILLIAM WALKER<sup>8</sup> JOHNSON, b. 03 Jun 1854; d. 17 Apr 1936; m. SARA NANCY HOLLEY.
- ii. JOHN FRANKLIN JOHNSON, b. 10 Feb 1857; d. Feb 1927; m. FRANCES LOVENIA BANISTER.
- iii. HENRY EARL JOHNSON, b. 27 Jan 1859; d. 06 Oct 1928; m. NANCY ANN MCSWAIN.
- iv. MARY JANE JOHNSON, b. 1861; d. 1941; m. JOHN ROBERT BANISTER.
- v. JAMES EDWARD JOHNSON, b. May 1867; d. 06 Aug 1936; m. NANCY J. HOGAN.
- vi. NANCY J. JOHNSON, b. 1868; d. 1951; m. THOMAS J. OWENS.
- **64.** WILLIAM PERRY<sup>7</sup> NASH (ELIHU CHAUNCEY<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 04 Jun 1840 in Henry

Co Ga, and died 06 Feb 1923. He married MARTHA HALE 14 Jan 1861. She was born 1842, and died 1905.

More About WILLIAM NASH and MARTHA HALE:

Marriage: 14 Jan 1861

Children of WILLIAM NASH and MARTHA HALE are:

- 81. i. CHARLES ELISHA<sup>8</sup> NASH, b. 26 Mar 1865; d. 26 Jun 1935.
  - ii. LOUSIA J. NASH, b. 1867.
  - iii. JAMES W. NASH, b. 1869.
  - iv. MARY E. NASH, b. 1871.
  - v. SARA C. NASH, b. 1873.
  - vi. LOVICK M. NASH, b. 1875.
  - vii. MINNIE S. NASH, b. 1880.

**65.** JOHN THOMAS<sup>7</sup> WALLACE (CASSIE CARLOLINE<sup>6</sup> NASH, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 28 Feb 1853, and died 23 Nov 1917. He married (1) LOU EMMA STANFIELD 18 Oct 1877 in Henry Co GA, daughter of HENRY STANFIELD and FRANCES COLE. She was born 22 Jan 1855, and died 19 Apr 1899. He married (2) SALOME O. NASH PARKER 25 Dec 1906.

More About JOHN THOMAS WALLACE:

Burial: Liberty Hill Baptist Church Cem, Henry Co, GA

More About LOU EMMA STANFIELD:

Burial: Liberty Hill Baptist Church Cem, Henry Co, GA

More About JOHN WALLACE and LOU STANFIELD:

Marriage: 18 Oct 1877, Henry Co GA

Notes for SALOME O. NASH PARKER: Buried near cousin James Hembry Nash

More About SALOME O. NASH PARKER:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetery

More About JOHN WALLACE and SALOME PARKER:

Marriage: 25 Dec 1906

Children of JOHN WALLACE and LOU STANFIELD are:

- i. TOM8 WALLACE.
- ii. CLARENCE WALLACE.
- iii. OTELIA WALLACE.
- iv. CARRIE WALLACE.
- v. BESS WALLACE.
- vi. BYRD WALLACE.
- 82. vii. JOHN HENRY WALLACE, b. 29 Mar 1885; d. 31 Mar 1981.

**66.** MARY CATHERINE<sup>7</sup> NASH (*JOHN C.*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 1854. She married ELI SMITH HUGHENS 14 Sep 1870. He was born 1848, and died 1924.

Notes for ELI SMITH HUGHENS:

Bible record of John Nash spells name as E. S. Hewins

More About ELI HUGHENS and MARY NASH:

Marriage: 14 Sep 1870

Child of MARY NASH and ELI HUGHENS is:

83. i. CATHERINE VIOLA<sup>8</sup> HUGHENS, b. 1871; d. 1924.

67. WILLIAM CROMBY<sup>7</sup> NASH (COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born Jan 1846 in

GA, and died in La. He married LOUSIA A.??. She was born Jun 1847 in Alabama.

Children of WILLIAM NASH and LOUSIA ?? are:

84. i. MELVIN LEE<sup>8</sup> NASH, b. 1873.

- ii. ELIHU NASH, b. 1884.
- iii. STELLA NASH, b. Feb 1886.
- **68.** HANNA AMANDA<sup>7</sup> NASH (COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 26 May 1849 in GA, and died 20 Apr 1918 in La. She married HADLEY ALONZO DYER 23 Jan 1868. He was born Dec 1844, and died 15 Apr 1888.

More About Hadley Dyer and Hanna Nash:

Marriage: 23 Jan 1868

Child of HANNA NASH and HADLEY DYER is:

- i. MARY ELLA8 DYER, b. 16 Apr 1870; d. 14 Sep 1948.
- **69.** JOHN JAMES<sup>7</sup> NASH (COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 05 Sep 1851, and died 28 Apr 1931. He married ISABEL PHILLIPS. She was born 1853.

Children of JOHN NASH and ISABEL PHILLIPS are:

- i. JOHN E.8 NASH, b. 1879.
- ii. BURESON NASH, b. Abt. 1891.
- iii. ALMER NASH, b. Abt. 1894.
- iv. OTIS NASH, b. Abt. 1897.
- **70.** ROBERT MALONE<sup>7</sup> NASH (COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 27 Sep 1859 in Lovejoy, GA, and died 23 Jun 1943. He married MARY ELIZA HARRIS 05 Dec 1873 in SugarTown, LA, daughter of JOHN HARRIS and MARY ODOM. She was born Mar 1862 in La.

More About ROBERT NASH and MARY HARRIS:

Marriage: 05 Dec 1873, SugarTown, LA

Children of ROBERT NASH and MARY HARRIS are:

i. MARY ELOISE<sup>8</sup> NASH, b. 11 Jul 1882, Glenmora, La; d. 22 Jul 1935; m. THOMAS LEE EDWARDS, 01 Mar 1906.

More About THOMAS EDWARDS and MARY NASH:

Marriage: 01 Mar 1906

ii. CLARA BONNIE NASH, b. 02 Aug 1884, Glenmora, La; d. 03 Nov 1956; m. RICHARD BAIR CRAWFORD, 23 Jan 1909.

More About RICHARD CRAWFORD and CLARA NASH:

Marriage: 23 Jan 1909

iii. ELLA MAE NASH, b. 06 Nov 1886, Cheneyville, LA; d. 24 Jan 1954; m. SERRE DUTSRNCE DESAUSSURE, 23 Mar 1905.

More About SERRE DESAUSSURE and ELLA NASH:

Marriage: 23 Mar 1905

- 85. iv. ROBERT MEEKER NASH, b. 20 Aug 1889; d. 09 Mar 1972.
  - v. FOSTER PARLANGE NASH, b. 05 Apr 1891; m. ANITA BURLEIGH, 04 Jun 1921.

More About FOSTER NASH and ANITA BURLEIGH:

Marriage: 04 Jun 1921

vi. SAMUEL CLARENCE NASH, b. 04 Apr 1894; d. 14 Jul 1955; m. ALICE BOUDLOUCHE, 14 Jun 1921.

More About SAMUEL NASH and ALICE BOUDLOUCHE:

Marriage: 14 Jun 1921

vii. JOHN JAMES NASH, b. 01 Sep 1897; d. 08 Jan 1931.

viii. HARD HARDY NASH, b. 17 Aug 1899; d. 10 Jan 1965; m. EDNA GLAIZE, 18 Oct 1930.

More About HARD NASH and EDNA GLAIZE:

Marriage: 18 Oct 1930

71. MARY TODD (JOHN BLAIR SMITH<sup>6</sup>, ELIZABETH F B<sup>5</sup> SMITH, ELIZABETH FISHER<sup>4</sup> NASH, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) She married FREDERICK CORNIELIUS DEGRAW.

Child of MARY TODD and FREDERICK DEGRAW is:

i. GEORGE<sup>8</sup> DEGRAW. 86.

Generation No. 8

72. LEWIS ANDERSON<sup>8</sup> GRAY (JOHN WALKER<sup>7</sup>, REBECCA<sup>6</sup> NASH, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) He married NAOMI TALLULAH DAVIS 23 Jun 1913 in Carroll Co. GA.

More About LEWIS GRAY and NAOMI DAVIS:

Marriage: 23 Jun 1913, Carroll Co. GA

Children of LEWIS GRAY and NAOMI DAVIS are:

- i. MARTHA HELEN<sup>9</sup> GRAY.
- ii. MARY EVELYN GRAY, b. 08 Oct 1919, Temple, Carroll, GA; d. 25 Jan 1985, Orlando, Orange, FL; m. LESLIE BENJAMIN NEAL, 17 Apr 1938, Tampa, Hillsborough, FL; b. 29 Nov 1915, Sandersville, Washington, GA; d. 04 Dec 1973, Orlando, Orange, FL.

More About LESLIE BENJAMIN NEAL: Burial: Greenwood Cemetery, Orlando, FL

More About LESLIE NEAL and MARY GRAY: Marriage: 17 Apr 1938, Tampa, Hillsborough, FL

- iii. DOROTHY RUTH GRAY.
- 73. EUGENE Z.<sup>8</sup> WILLIAMSON (HANNAH CAROLINE<sup>7</sup> NASH, THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 30 Mar 1866, and died 21 Jan 1918. He married GEORGIA BARTON 04 Jun 1893.

More About EUGENE WILLIAMSON and GEORGIA BARTON:

Marriage: 04 Jun 1893

Children of EUGENE WILLIAMSON and GEORGIA BARTON are:

- i. IRIS NARCISSUS<sup>9</sup> WILLIAMSON, m. AZMOND LEWIS ADAIR.
- ii. HERBERT DALE WILLIAMSON, m. GRACE MOODY.
- iii. GRACE CAROLINE WILLIAMSON, m. JAMES ISSIAH MATHESON.
- iv. AUBREY EUGENE WILLIAMSON, b. 11 Jun 1895; d. 19 Apr 1964; m. VIRGINIA WHITLEY.
- v. ROY BARTON WILLIAMSON, b. 02 Jun 1898; d. 28 Jun 1959; m. VERA CATES; b. 20 Oct 1900; d. 18 Jun 1931.
- vi. OLIN FRANKLIN WILLIAMSON, b. 07 Apr 1901; d. 22 Sep 1975; m. NORA PEAT.
- 74. DAISY V. 8 NASH (JAMES HEMBRY<sup>7</sup>, THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born Nov 1864. She married (1) DANIEL LEWIS WOOD 03 Feb 1884 in Henry Co GA. He was born Jul 1859. She married (2) WILLIAM T. BERNHARDT 06 May 1906.

More About DANIEL WOOD and DAISY NASH:

Marriage: 03 Feb 1884, Henry Co GA

More About WILLIAM BERNHARDT and DAISY NASH:

Marriage: 06 May 1906

Children of DAISY NASH and DANIEL WOOD are:

i. LENORA9 WOOD, m. WILLIE CONKLE.

- ii. DANIEL LEWIS WOOD, b. Jan 1889; d. 04 Jun 1940.
- iii. ROY C. WOOD, b. Aug 1890; m. JESSIE LEL SATTLING.
- iv. BIRDIA WOOD, b. Jun 1895; d. 1961; m. ?? SPRAYBERRY.
- v. EMORY NASH WOOD, b. 10 Sep 1898, GA; d. 10 Sep 1924, France.

**75.** ERNEST LINWOOD<sup>8</sup> NASH (*JAMES HEMBRY*<sup>7</sup>, *THOMPSON EDWARD*<sup>6</sup>, *JOHN NESBITT*<sup>5</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>4</sup>, *THOMAS WALKER*<sup>3</sup>, *JOHN*<sup>2</sup>, *ABNER*<sup>1</sup>) was born 29 Jun 1869 in Henry Co, GA, and died 11 May 1937 in Atlanta Fulton Co Ga. He married (1) LIDA ELIZA HILL 14 Oct 1891 in Clayton, GA, daughter of GEORGE HILL and ELIZA HARRISON. She was born 30 Jun 1872 in Gilmer Co, GA, and died 17 Jul 1911 in Clayton Co, GA. He married (2) MARY VIOLA CONN 1930.

More About ERNEST LINWOOD NASH:

Burial: Jones Chapel Methodist Church Cemetary, Forrest Park, Clayton, GA

Notes for LIDA ELIZA HILL:

According to Son Alton Andrew Nash's Social Security Application he spells his mothers name as Lydia Eldora Hill. Application signed May 14th 1940

More About LIDA ELIZA HILL:

Burial: Jones Chapel Methodist Church Cemetary, Forrest Park, Clayton, GA

More About ERNEST NASH and LIDA HILL: Marriage: 14 Oct 1891, Clayton, GA

More About ERNEST NASH and MARY CONN:

Marriage: 1930

Children of ERNEST NASH and LIDA HILL are:

i. EMMETT<sup>9</sup> NASH, b. 10 Jul 1892, Henry Co, GA; d. 10 Jul 1892, Henry Co, GA.

More About EMMETT NASH:

Burial: 05 Aug 1892, County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

 FRED EMORY NASH, b. 17 Sep 1893, Henry Co GA; d. 18 Mar 1984, East Point, Fulton Co, GA; m. MATTIE BELLE MAYS, 24 Apr 1920, East Point, Fulton Co, GA; b. 30 Jan 1899, Henry Co GA; d. 05 Dec 1986.

More About FRED EMORY NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

Notes for MATTIE BELLE MAYS:

Maiden Name was Hand and married first a Mays

More About MATTIE BELLE MAYS:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About FRED NASH and MATTIE MAYS:

Marriage: 24 Apr 1920, East Point, Fulton Co, GA

iii. JEWEL LINWOOD NASH, b. 23 Nov 1895, Clayton Co, GA; d. 07 May 1975, East Point, Fulton Co, GA; m. HILDA ESTELLE WRIGHT, 16 Dec 1922, Fulton Co, GA; b. 26 Mar 1900, Clayton Co, GA; d. 19 Feb 1981, Riverdale, Clayton Co, GA.

More About JEWEL LINWOOD NASH:

Burial: College Park Cemetary, College Park, Fulton Co, GA

More About HILDA ESTELLE WRIGHT:

Burial: College Park Cemetary, College Park, Fulton Co, GA

More About JEWEL NASH and HILDA WRIGHT:

Marriage: 16 Dec 1922, Fulton Co, GA

iv. FAIRY SOLOME NASH, b. 10 Jun 1898; d. 06 Jan 1988, Lovejoy GA.

Notes for FAIRY SOLOME NASH:

Never Married

Obituary Atlanta Constitution newspaper Jan 7 1988: Miss Fairy Salome Nash of Atlanta a member of the Atlanta Prebyterian Church, died January 6, 1988. Miss nash was born June 10, 1898 on the plantation of her great grandfather, Thompson Nash near Lovejoy, GA. She was the daughter of Ernest Linwood Nash and Lida Hill Nash. She was a member of the Atlanta chapter Business and Professional Women's Club, member of the United Daughters of the Confederacy and member of the Insurance Woman's Club. Surviving are her brother, Mr Alton A. Nash, Carrollton; Neices Gloria Nash Holder, Hapeville; Charlotte Nash Adamson, Jonesboro; Lida Nash Neisler, Smyrna; Betty Nash Autry, Franklin, NC; nephews, J. Linwood Nash, Palmetto; Earl Linwood Nash, Longwood, FL; Ray William Nash, Columbia, SC; Donald F. Nash, Homer Hill Nash, Alfred Nash, and Andrew Nash, all of Atlanta. Funeral services will be held Friday, January 8 at 2 o'clock at Spring Hill. Rev. Robert A. White officiating. Internment, College Park Cemetary. The family will receive friends Thursday from 2 to 5 o'clock and 7 to 9 o'clock at Spring Hill. H.M. Patterson.

More About FAIRY SOLOME NASH:

Burial: 08 Jan 1988, College Park Cemetary

v. MAMIE BERTHA NASH, b. 08 Sep 1900, Henry Co GA; d. 28 Dec 1958, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga; m. (1) ANDREW MADISON; m. (2) LEWIS HEINEN; m. (3) ROSCOE JACKSON SPENCE.

Notes for MAMIE BERTHA NASH:

Married 4 times. Name of 1st spouse is unknown.

More About MAMIE BERTHA NASH:

Burial: College Park Cemetary, College Park, Fulton Co, GA

More About ANDREW MADISON:

Burial: College Park Cemetary, College Park, Fulton Co, GA

vi. ROBERT NASH, b. 11 Feb 1903, Clayton Co, GA; d. 11 Feb 1903, Clayton Co, GA.

More About ROBERT NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

vii. HOMER HILL NASH, b. 10 Jan 1905, Clayton Co, GA; d. 30 Sep 1943, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga; m. OPAL ESTELLE CHEEK, Decatur, Dekalb Co, GA; b. 17 Sep 1910, GA; d. 24 Aug 1978.

More About HOMER HILL NASH:

Burial: Dekalb Co, GA

More About OPAL ESTELLE CHEEK: Burial: Fairview Cemetary, Clayton Co, GA

More About HOMER NASH and OPAL CHEEK:

Marriage: Decatur, Dekalb Co, GA

viii. ALTON ANDREW NASH, b. 25 Mar 1908, East Point, GA; d. 10 Feb 1991, Carroll Co, GA; m. (1) LAURA MAE HAND, 14 Aug 1926, GA; b. 26 Oct 1908, McDonough, Henry Co, GA; d. 10 Apr 1986, Franklin, NC; m. (2) IMOGENE RAIDEN GARNER, 11 Feb 1960, Mountain View, Clayton Co. GA.

# Notes for ALTON ANDREW NASH:

According to Alton's son Alfred, Alton left his wife Laura Mae Hand when Alfred was 4 yrs old about 1935. Social Security Records show he applied for a number on May 14, 1940 at which time he was listed as unemployed and living at the Winsor Hotel in Kalamazoo Michigan. According to the same Application he list his place of birth as East Point GA, Fulton CO. His SSAN was 381-18-7852. He lists his parents as Ernest Linwood Nash and Lydia Eldora Hill. Alfred did not see his father again until Alfred was 30 years old. It is unknown if Alton has any children with his second wife Imogene Garner.

Per Alfred Smith Nash birth certificate Alton was living at #1 Marion St. Hapeville GA and Alton was born in East Point.

Cemetery Longitude Latitude

Shady Grove GA Carroll cemete 333827N 0850120W Temple

Cemetery

Land transaction between Alton Nash and Cecil Hughes Davis found in records of Beverly Nash (Alton's Daughter in law). Cecil sold Alton land lot 177 of the 5th district of Carrol County GA, deed recorded in book 149, pager 435, Carrol County Records in August 1967.

More About ALTON ANDREW NASH:

Burial: 12 Feb 1991, Shady Grove Cemetary, Carroll Co, GA

Social Security Number: 381-18-7852

Notes for LAURA MAE HAND:

I think there is a record that shows Conkle Cem. Henry, GA also. I have cemetary plot drawings done by her son Alfred Nash Sr.

Cemetary located on Quail Rd off Mt Carmel Rd between Lake Erma and Mt Carmel Rd

Mt Carmel Church is very near by.

Directions: From I-75 exit Jonesboro Rd and head west. Take 3rd left (head south) continue past fork merge. Take next right (head west) onto Mt Carmel Rd and about 1/10 mile Quail Rd (dirt head north) on right. Cemetary will be on the right before dead end.

Most of cemetary is run down and total size is 196' by 98' (0.42 Acres) Laura is buried in fenced in area 54' by 28' next to road.

Cemetery is grown over in most places and in need of repair.

Tax records in 1986 showed land belonged to Margi Mitchell.

More About LAURA MAE HAND:

Burial: (Conkle) Old Protestant Cem. Lovejoy, GA

More About ALTON NASH and LAURA HAND:

Marriage: 14 Aug 1926, GA

More About ALTON NASH and IMOGENE GARNER: Marriage: 11 Feb 1960, Mountain View, Clayton Co. GA

ix. UNNAMED NASH, b. 1911; d. 1911.

More About UNNAMED NASH:

Burial: Jones Chapel Methodist Church Cemetary, Forrest Park, Clayton, GA

**76.** SALOME<sup>8</sup> NASH (JAMES HEMBRY<sup>7</sup>, THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born Nov 1872 in Henry Co GA. She married (1) JAMES NEWTON PARKER 24 Nov 1887 in Henry Co GA. She married (2) JOHN WALLACE 25 Dec 1906.

More About SALOME NASH:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetary, Jonesboro, Clayton Co GA

More About James Parker and Salome Nash:

Marriage: 24 Nov 1887, Henry Co GA

More About JOHN WALLACE and SALOME NASH:

Marriage: 25 Dec 1906

Children of SALOME NASH and JAMES PARKER are:

i. PAUL EMEORY9 PARKER, b. Nov 1888, GA; d. 1942, GA.

More About PAUL EMEORY PARKER:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetary, Jonesboro, Clayton Co GA

ii. ROSS EMMETT PARKER, b. 21 Dec 1890; d. 11 Mar 1918.

More About ROSS EMMETT PARKER:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetary, Jonesboro, Clayton Co GA

77. BERTHA ANNA<sup>8</sup> NASH (JAMES HEMBRY<sup>7</sup>, THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born Nov 1874 in Henry Co GA, and died 10 May 1937. She married ROBERTSON C. HILL 23 Dec 1900, son of JAMES HILL and MARY ??. He was born 28 May 1878, and died 14 Aug 1918.

More About BERTHA ANNA NASH:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetary, Jonesboro, Clayton Co GA

More About ROBERTSON C. HILL:

Burial: Jonesboro City Cemetary, Jonesboro, Clayton Co GA

More About ROBERTSON HILL and BERTHA NASH:

Marriage: 23 Dec 1900

Children of BERTHA NASH and ROBERTSON HILL are:

i. EVA9 HILL, b. 1902.

Notes for EVA HILL: Never Married

- ii. LILY HILL, b. 1904, GA; m. CHARLTON ADAMS.
- iii. GRACE HILL, b. 1911, GA; m. GEORGE WALTER TAYLOR.

**78.** JOHN QUINCY<sup>8</sup> NASH (JOHN PLEASANT SHAW<sup>7</sup>, THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 16 Jan 1875 in GA, and died 01 Feb 1956 in GA. He married ARIE FERGUSON 14 Oct 1901.

More About JOHN QUINCY NASH:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About ARIE FERGUSON:

Burial: County Line Congregational Church Cemetery, Henry Co, GA

More About JOHN NASH and ARIE FERGUSON:

Marriage: 14 Oct 1901

Child of JOHN NASH and ARIE FERGUSON is:

i. JOHN QUINCY9 NASH.

**79.** ELLA<sup>8</sup> STEPHENS (SARAH ELIZABETH<sup>7</sup> NASH, THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 1868. She married HENRY EDWARD TONEY 11 Jan 1891.

More About HENRY TONEY and ELLA STEPHENS:

Marriage: 11 Jan 1891

Children of ELLA STEPHENS and HENRY TONEY are:

- i. HENRY9 TONEY, m. ELLA TRAMMELL.
- ii. MARIE TONEY, m. (1) FRANK TRAMMELL; m. (2) ?? BABB.

**80.** WALTON HUDSON<sup>8</sup> BUTLER (MARTHA FRANCIS<sup>7</sup> NASH, THOMPSON EDWARD<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 08 Jan 1881 in Atlanta Fulton Co Ga, and died 04 Sep 1970 in Atlanta Fulton Co Ga. He married STELLA COGHILL 1904 in McCallister, OK. She was born 31 Aug 1884 in Bergin, Mercer Co, KY, and died 04 Jun 1955 in Atlanta Fulton Co Ga.

More About WALTON HUDSON BUTLER:

Burial: Rock Springs Presbyterian Church Cemetary, Atlanta, Fulton Co, GA

More About STELLA COGHILL:

Burial: Rock Springs Presbyterian Church Cemetary, Atlanta, Fulton Co, GA

More About WALTON BUTLER and STELLA COGHILL:

Marriage: 1904, McCallister, OK

Child of WALTON BUTLER and STELLA COGHILL is:

 FLOYD M.9 BUTLER, b. 19 May 1914, Atlanta Fulton Co Ga; m. W. MCKEEVER GOODSON, 24 May 1940, Dekalb Co, GA; b. 24 May 1910.

Notes for W. MCKEEVER GOODSON: Served in US Navy during WWII

More About W. GOODSON and FLOYD BUTLER:

Marriage: 24 May 1940, Dekalb Co, GA

**81.** CHARLES ELISHA<sup>8</sup> NASH (WILLIAM PERRY<sup>7</sup>, ELIHU CHAUNCEY<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 26 Mar 1865, and died 26 Jun 1935. He married CATHERINE VIOLA HUGHENS, daughter of ELI HUGHENS and MARY NASH. She was born 1871, and died 1924.

Children of CHARLES NASH and CATHERINE HUGHENS are:

- i. HOYT<sup>9</sup> NASH, b. 1891.
- ii. VIRGIL METZER NASH, b. 1893.
- iii. HOWARD NASH, b. 1896.
- iv. ROY NEAL NASH, b. 1898.
- v. ROBERT LEE NASH, b. 1900.
- vi. CLIFFORD CARLTON NASH, b. 08 Dec 1901; d. 28 Jul 1981; m. MAGGIE JEWEL HOLT; b. 1906; d. 1972.
- vii. CARRIE MAE NASH, b. 1904.
- viii. MINNIE LEE NASH, b. 1906.
- **82.** JOHN HENRY<sup>8</sup> WALLACE (JOHN THOMAS<sup>7</sup>, CASSIE CARLOLINE<sup>6</sup> NASH, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 29 Mar 1885, and died 31 Mar 1981. He married RHODA LEE SIMS, daughter of JOHN SIMS and MARY ELLIOTT. She was born 19 Nov 1884, and died 09 Apr 1952.

Children of JOHN WALLACE and RHODA SIMS are:

- i. WILLIAM RUSSELL9 WALLACE.
- ii. JOHN THOMAS WALLACE.
- iii. GRIER SIMS WALLACE.
- iv. ALENE WALLACE.
- v. INEZ WALLACE.
- vi. VARA WALLACE.
- vii. WILLIAM LOWELL WALLACE, b. 1905; d. 1906.

More About WILLIAM LOWELL WALLACE:

Burial: Liberty Hill Baptist Church Cem, Henry Co, GA

viii. ELEANOR RUTH WALLACE, b. 23 Jul 1909; m. JAMES FRANKLIN WILSON, 01 Aug 1931; b. 04 Jan 1912; d. 12 Jul 1963.

More About JAMES WILSON and ELEANOR WALLACE:

Marriage: 01 Aug 1931

ix. JAMES F. WALLACE, b. 1914; d. 1923.

More About JAMES F. WALLACE:

Burial: Liberty Hill Baptist Church Cem, Henry Co, GA

**83.** CATHERINE VIOLA<sup>8</sup> HUGHENS (MARY CATHERINE<sup>7</sup> NASH, JOHN C.<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 1871, and died 1924. She married CHARLES ELISHA NASH, son of WILLIAM NASH and MARTHA HALE. He was born 26 Mar 1865, and died 26 Jun 1935.

Children are listed above under (81) Charles Elisha Nash.

**84.** MELVIN LEE<sup>8</sup> NASH (WILLIAM CROMBY<sup>7</sup>, COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 1873.

Child of MELVIN LEE NASH is:

- i. JOSEPHINE<sup>9</sup> NASH, b. 1923.
- **85.** ROBERT MEEKER<sup>8</sup> NASH (ROBERT MALONE<sup>7</sup>, COLEVILLE ABERCROMBIE<sup>6</sup>, JOHN NESBITT<sup>5</sup>, JOHN<sup>4</sup>, THOMAS WALKER<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>) was born 20 Aug 1889, and died 09 Mar 1972. He married ETHEL LEE ROBINS 01 Jun 1911.

More About ROBERT NASH and ETHEL ROBINS:

Marriage: 01 Jun 1911

# Child of ROBERT NASH and ETHEL ROBINS is:

i. STANTON HARRIS<sup>9</sup> NASH, b. 16 Feb 1916.

**86.** GEORGE<sup>8</sup> DEGRAW (MARY<sup>7</sup> TODD, JOHN BLAIR SMITH<sup>6</sup>, ELIZABETH F B<sup>5</sup> SMITH, ELIZABETH FISHER<sup>4</sup> NASH, JOHN<sup>3</sup>, JOHN<sup>2</sup>, ABNER<sup>1</sup>)

# Child of George DeGraw is:

i. HANNAH<sup>9</sup> DEGRAW.